

NCCOURAGE 2025 MEDIA GUIDE





TWO-TIME NWSL CHAMPIONS | 2018, 2019
THREE-TIME NWSL SHIELD WINNERS | 2017, 2018, 2019
TWO-TIME NWSL CHALLENGE CUP CHAMPIONS | 2022, 2023
WOMEN'S ICC CHAMPIONS | 2018



TABLE OF CONTENTS

2025 Regular Season Schedule	1
Front Office Directory	2
About the Courage	3-4
Ownership	
First Horizon Stadium at WakeMed Soccer Park	
Media Policies	7
About the NWSL	8
NWSL PR Directory	9-10
Head Coach Sean Nahas	11
Technical Staff	12
Pronunciation Guide	13
2025 Word/Broadcast Roster	14-15
Player Bios	16-41
Year-by-Year Results	42
Record by Opponent	49
Record When	50-52
Courage Record Book	53-58
Award Winners	59-61
All-Time Roster	62

^{*}As of March 5, 2025. Updated rosters and biographies will be available in match notes and on the team website at www.nccourage.com/roster.



2025 REGULAR SEASON SCHEDULE

Date	Opponent	Venue	Kick (ET)	Broadcas
March 15	at Racing Louisville	Lynn Family Stadium	5 p.m.	NWSL
March 22	Seattle Reign FC	First Horizon Stadium	7 p.m.	NWSL
March 29	at Portland Thorns	Providence Park	10 p.m.	ION
April 13	at Gotham FC	Sports Illustrated Stadium	4 p.m.	NWSL / P+
April 19	Bay FC	First Horizon Stadium	7 p.m.	NWSL
April 26	Kansas City Current	First Horizon Stadium	7 p.m.	NWSL
May 3	at Utah Royals	America First Field	10 p.m.	ION
May 10	Orlando Pride	First Horizon Stadium	7:30 p.m.	ION
May 17	Chicago Stars	First Horizon Stadium	5 p.m.	NWSL / P+
May 25	at San Diego Wave	SnapDragon Stadium	10 p.m.	CBSSN
June 8	at Washington Spirit	Audi Field	4 p.m.	NWSL / P+
June 14	at Angel City FC	BM0 Stadium	10 p.m.	ION
June 21	Houston Dash	First Horizon Stadium	7:30 p.m.	NWSL
August 2	San Diego Wave	First Horizon Stadium	7:30 p.m.	ION
August 8	at Houston Dash	Shell Energy Stadium	8 p.m.	NWSL / P+
August 16	Portland Thorns	First Horizon Stadium	7:30 p.m.	ION
August 22	at Chciago Stars	SeatGeek Stadium	8 p.m.	Prime Video
August 30	at Kansas City Current	CPKC Stadium	7:30 p.m.	ION
September 6	Utah Royals	First Horizon Stadium	7:30 p.m.	ION
September 13	Angel City FC	First Horizon Stadium	12:30 p.m.	CBS
September 19	at Orlando Pride	Inter&Co Stadium	7:30 p.m.	NWSL
September 28	at Seattle Reign FC	Lumen Field	8 p.m.	NWSL / P+
October 4	Racing Louisville	First Horizon Stadium	7:30 p.m.	ION
October 11	Washington Spirit	First Horizon Stadium	7:30 p.m.	ION
October 17	at Bay FC	PayPal Park	10 p.m.	Prime Video
November 2	Gotham FC	First Horizon Stadium	3 / 5 p.m.	TBD
November 7-9	NWSL Quarterfinals	TBD	TBD	TBD
November 15-16	NWSL Semifinals	TBD	TBD	TBD
November 22	NWSL Championship	TBD	TBD	TBD



FRONT OFFICE DIRECTORY

EXECUTIVES
Steve MalikChairman/Majority Owner
Francie GottsegenClub President
Ralph Vuono
Pete Sciandra Executive VP, Special Projects
Mike SageSVP, Integrated Partnerships
Jennifer GermerSVP, Strategic Marketing
TBAGeneral Manager
Bobby HammondSr. VP, Player Personnel
<u>TICKETING</u>
Alex Bentzon Director. Ticketing
Austin FetzerSr. Manager, Ticketing
Brian Kapusta Manager, Sales Courtenay Carruthers
Courtenay Carruthers Manager, Fan Relations
Abbey Crider
Patrick Horn Sr Account Executive
Patrick Horn
Mackanzia Falicia Sr. Account Executive
Mackenzie FeliciaSr. Account Executive Gray HollandTicket Operations Coordinator
oray Holland Hicket Operations Coordinator
INTEGRATED PARTNERSHIPS
Mike Sage Sr. VP, Corporate Parnterships
Hana Williamson Director, Partnership Marketing
Katie Phillips Director, Community
Scott SpickardManager, Partnership Marketing
Allison WeatherspoonManager,Partnership Marketing
Austin da Luz Manager, Partnership Sales
Rey Sanchez Manager, Partnership Sales
Kenny Keblaitis Manager, Partnership Sales
Allyson Beckman Coordinator, Partnership Marketing
TBA
STRATEGIC COMMUNICATIONS
Jake Levy Director, Communications
Addy Miller Manager, Social Strategy
Katie SchroeckManager, Social Content
Nicholas Schnittker Manager, Communications
Sammy FriedrichCoordinator, Player Initiatives
STRATEGIC MARKETING
Jennifer GermerSVP, Marketing
Erin MurrayDirector, Merchandise
Beth BakerDirector, Creative
Kiana Bopp Manager, Marketing
Varian Carroll
Davis Whitley
TBA
TBA
Drita Coma
Cocor Donaz Video Content

GΔI	MF	DAY	SOL	UTI	ONS
VA			JUL	\mathbf{v}	0113

Emily Hunter-Valencia	Director, Production/Technology
TBA	Manager, Production/Technology
Zach Plisko	Coordinator, Live Production
Sara Lighthart	Coordinator, Live Production
Grayson Kromer	Coordinator, Fan Relations
AJ Alston	Coordinator, Fan Experience

OPERATIONS

Frank Fitzgerald	VP, Operations
Riley Tennant	Manager, Game Day Events
Jonathan Cortina	Manager, Game Day Staff
Melanie Peart	Coordinator, Events

HUMAN RESOURCES

Nicole Blake-Crigler	Sr. VP, People & Culture
Lindsey Shawver	Manager, HR
Amani Fulton	Specialist, Payroll/Benefits

FINANCE / LEGAL

Kerrie Edmondson	In-house Legal
Brian Dobosh	Controller
Shonda Mitchell	.General Accountant

Mailing Address

North Carolina Football Club 801 Corporate Center Dr. STE 320 Raleigh, NC 27607

OFFICE PHONE: (919) 459-8144



ABOUT THE COURAGE

The North Carolina Courage is a professional women's soccer team that plays in the NWSL (Women's First Division). The Courage are two-time NWSL Champions and three-time NWSL Shield-winners. On January 9, 2017, the North Carolina Football Club announced it had entered into an agreement to acquire the rights to the NWSL 2016 Champion Western New York Flash. The club was then renamed the North Carolina Courage. Steve Malik, owner of the North Carolina Courage, announced his intent to secure the awarding of an NWSL team on December 6, 2016 and achieved that objective in only one month's time. The Courage has the most NWSL trophies (7) of any club in the league's history.

The North Carolina Courage crest is a nod to the history of women's professional soccer in North Carolina, incorporating a stylized lion, a major component of the old WUSA Carolina Courage logo, while retaining the brand identity of the club's parent organization with the signature North Carolina Football Club star and the separated triangle. Additionally, the colors mirror those of the men's side, uniting the two teams under the North Carolina Football Club umbrella, while maintaining their individual identity.

In their inaugural season, the North Carolina Courage won the NWSL regular season, bringing the NWSL Shield home to North Carolina. The team also advanced to the NWSL Championship game. The NC Courage had two league award winners: Abby Dahlkemper (Defender of the Year) and Ashley Hatch (Rookie of the Year).

In 2018, the Courage were the NWSL Champions and Shield-winners breaking the NWSL record for the most wins in a season with 17. The team also broke the record for most points (57), fewest losses (1), most goals scored (53), fewest goals allowed (17), lowest goals against average (.71), and largest goal differential (+36). The Courage defeated the Portland Thorns, 3-0, on September 22, 2018 to win the NWSL Championship. Jessica McDonald was named the NWSL Championship MVP.

In 2019, the Courage won their third-consecutive NWSL Championship before becoming the first NWSL team to win the NWSL Championship on their home turf. In the Courage's 4-0 NWSL Championship win over the Chicago Red Stars, Debinha was named the MVP.

In a shortened 2020 season due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the NC Courage participated in the 2020 NWSL Challenge Cup and the NWSL Fall Series. In 2021, the Courage went 9-9-6 in the regular season. They clinched a spot in the playoffs, where they fell to the eventual champions, Washington Spirit, 1-0 in the 2021 NWSL Playoff Quarterfinals.

The team returned to their winning ways in 2022, capturing the Challenge Cup championship. The Courage never lost in the group stage, earning three wins and three draws to win the East Division. The Courage, seeded third in the knockout stage, took down the Kansas City Current, 2-1, in the semi-finals then beat their fellow East Division Washington Spirit, 2-1, for the title. Debinha was named the Challenge Cup MVP, scoring five goals throughout the tournament.

After a rocky start to the regular season, the Courage went on a heavy playoff push, controlling their own fate on the final weekend of the regular season, but a draw at San Diego left the Courage in seventh place of a six-team playoff bracket. The Courage finished with 32 points, going 9-8-5. They ranked second in goals, goals per game, assists and goal differential for the regular season. Debinha



ABOUT THE COURAGE

and Carson Pickett were NWSL First XI while Kerolin Nicoli and Diana Ordonez were Second XI.

Propelled by a league-MVP winning campaign from Kerolin, the Courage returned to the playoffs in 2023 but fell at in the first round to the eventual champions, NJ/NY Gotham FC. The team ended the regular seaosn with a 9-7-6 record, competing for the Shield and a first-round playoff bye for much of the season before a third-place finish.

The Courage also retained their Challenge Cup title in 2023, beating Racing Louisville in the final 2-0 behind Manaka's stellar goal that earned the Courage newcomer the final MVP. In addition to Kerolin's MVP, a first for the team, Kaleigh Kurtz was nominated for NWSL Defender of the Year. Kerolin was also named to the NWSL Best XI First Team, while Kurtz, Denise O'Sullivan and Emily Fox made the Second Team.

The Courage were a consistent top-five team throughout the 2024 regular season, finishing the regular season in fifth place with a 12W-11L-3D record for 39 points and a +6 goal differential. The team qualified for the NWSL Playoffs for the second straight season and sixth time in seven possible seasons in club history. An early goal in the NWSL Quarterfinals cost the Courage in a 1-0 loss to the Kansas City Current at CPKC Stadium. North Carolina also had an impressive NWSL x Liga Mx Femenil Summer Cup run, winning Group E behind two penalty shootout wins to reach the semifinals.

Kaleigh Kurtz, who set the NWSL record for consecutive regular season minutes played en route to her third straight Iron Woman campaign, earned Best XI First Team honors while Ryan Williams earned her first-ever yearly honors as a second team selection. Ashley Sanchez was a finalist for Midfielder of the Year in her first season with the Courage.



MAJORITY OWNER AND CHAIRPERSON STEVE MALIK



A visionary entrepreneur with three decades of health information technology experience, Steve Malik has served as the chairman and owner of North Carolina Football Club since 2015. Since joining the club, Malik has ushered in a new era for soccer in North Carolina. He oversaw a full rebrand of the club in 2016 before securing the arrival of the Courage and the birth of an historic partnership with North Carolina FC Youth in 2017, creating the largest youth-to-pro club in the country.

Under Malik's guidance, the Courage have been the National Women's Soccer League's most successful club since arriving in North Carolina, winning consecutive NWSL titles in 2018-19. Malik has helped North Carolina FC develop a reputation as one of the most ambitious clubs in the nation, having played English Premier League clubs West Ham United and Swansea City while bringing in former U.S. National Team manager Dave Sarachan as head coach.

Touted for his business acumen and leadership ability, Malik serves on the U.S. Soccer Federation Board of Directors and is Chairman of the NWSL Executive Committee, where he helps shape the future of both men's and women's soccer in the U.S.

Currently, Malik heads Greenlight Health Data Solutions, a patient-initiated health data retrieval company. The founder of the Cary, N.C.-based Medfusion, Malik began the company in 1996 and re-acquired it in 2013 before selling again in November 2019. A 2010 finalist for the Ernst and Young Entrepreneur of the Year, Malik helped Medfusion grow from a medical website development company to the leading provider of enhanced healthcare communication solutions.

The son of a chemical engineer, Malik was born in Swansea, Wales, and moved to Kinston, N.C., at the age of four, where he grew up before attending the University of North Carolina-Chapel Hill. Malik graduated with a bachelor's degree in business administration with honors from UNC-Chapel Hill. Malik resides in Raleigh with his wife, Kathleen, and their four children. In his free time, Malik enjoys soccer, fishing and sailing.

Members of the Board

Jim and Sue Datin: Jim is a seasoned executive with significant experience in the biopharmaceutical, life sciences, medical device, diagnostics and pharma services industries. Over the course of his career, Jim has occupied successful CEO, director, and executive positions in companies throughout North America, Europe, and Asia, including at Dendrite International, Inc., GlaxoSmithKline PLC, the Isuta Holdings Group of companies, Baxter and other companies. Jim previously served on over 30 Board of Director roles including several public and private companies along with the Advisory Board of Marshall University School of Business since 2013 and the board of North Carolina Biotechnology Center as a member since 2017.

Capitol Broadcasting Company: Capitol Broadcasting Company (CBC) has supported the club and NCFC Youth in the Triangle area for decades. Their dedication to the game has been evident for years, starting in the mid-1990's with their ownership of the Raleigh Flyers professional soccer team, to their efforts in creating and revitalizing WRAL Soccer Park, one of the best youth soccer facilities in the country.



FIRST HORIZON STADIUM at WAKEMED SOCCER PARK



ADDRESS: 101 Soccer Park Drive, Cary, NC, 27511

CAPACITY: 9,200

WakeMed Soccer Park is one of the premier soccer complexes in the United States and is the home of North Carolina FC and NC Courage. It opened in 2002 as the home of the Women's United Soccer Association's Carolina Courage.

Prior to the 2025 season, the North Carolina Courage announced a multiyear partnership with First Horizon Bank as the naming partner for the main stadium inside the complex.

The soccer complex consists of a purpose-built, soccer-specific main stadium, two lighted practice fields built to the same specifications as the stadium field, and four additional practice fields. Fields 1 (main stadium), 2, and 3 are all FIFA international regulation size (120 yards x 75 yards).

WakeMed Soccer Park opened in May 2002 as State Capital Soccer Park. It sits on 150 acres on the eastern edge of Cary that the State of North Carolina has leased to Wake County. Money to build the soccer park came from \$14.5 million in county-wide hotel room and prepared food and beverage taxes. The Town of Cary assumed responsibility for operations and maintenance in 2004 from the Capital Area Soccer League.

On January 1, 2008, WakeMed Health & Hospitals, a private, not-for-profit health care organization based in Raleigh, acquired the rights to name the park from the Town of Cary. SAS, a Cary-based software company, previously held the complex's naming rights.

In addition to serving as the home of the North Carolina FC and NC Courage, WakeMed Soccer Park has also been the host of men's and women's ACC soccer tournaments, men's and women's NCAA College Cups, as well as U.S. Men's and Women's national team friendlies. The stadium will play host to the 2023 NCAA Men's and Women's Lacrosse Championships and the site of the newly-created The Soccer Tournament.



MEDIA POLICIES

CREDENTIALS

The Courage credential policy follows the NWSL regulations as stated on the next page.

Credential badges are good for the entire 2025 season; however, need to be activated for each individual match. Media members should respond to the RSVP email sent each game week to ensure they are approved for matches they plan to cover.

To request credentials for the 2025 season, visit nccourage.com/media

PRESS CONFERENCES

The Courage will routinely host press conferences with coaches and players surrounding NWSL matches and other select events. All home game press conferences will be offered in a 'hybrid' format, allowing in-person attendance while also offering virtual availability. Away press conferences will be virtual only, barring specific requests. Press conference schedules, participants, and links will be sent to the North Carolina Courage media distribution list. If you would like to be added to the media distribution list, please email comms@northcarolinafc.com to request access.

PREMATCH: Match Day -1 or -2 (depending on availability and travel)

POST-MATCH: Following a 10-minute cool off period, coach and players will be made available to the media. Player requests can be made during matches by emailing jlevy@northcarolinafc.com

SPECIAL EVENTS: When press conferences and/or media availability around special events are scheduled, the Courage media distribution list will receive advance notice and all pertinent details.

TRAINING ACCESS AND SCHEDULED INTERVIEWS

The Courage will open at least 15 minutes of every training session to the media, as well as the entire training session on press conference days. Any in-person interview requests should attempt to be scheduled around training sessions and/or press conferences. In-person or virtual interviews can be requested by contacting Director of Communications, Jake Levy, at jlevy@northcarolinafc.com.

PRESS BOX REGULATIONS

ACCESS: The press box is for credentialed, working media members, Courage, and Town of Cary staff ONLY. No quests are permitted without consent of the Courage communications team.

PHOTOGRAPHERS: Must check in with the press box upon arrival to receive a vest and shooting permission instructions. External photographers must remain on the exterior of the field area, behind the half walls and LED boards at all times unless otherwise instructed. Failure to do so may result in removal of future credentialed access.

DRESS: Professional attire is required at all times while working as credentialed media.

CONDUCT: Credentialed members of the press box are expected to treat each other with respect and courtesy. There is ABSOLUTELY NO CHEERING permitted. Please keep conversations at a low volume and in a professional manner.

PRINTED MATERIALS: Printed rosters, lineups, game notes and statistics are intended for media and broadcast purposes only. Information may change after printing of materials for match day.

FOOD AND BEVERAGE: Catered food and canned/bottled beverages will be provided for working media, subject to availability.



ABOUT THE NWSL

Commissioner: Jessica Berman

The National Women's Soccer League (NWSL) is a 14-team Division-I women's professional soccer league featuring national team players from around the world. The clubs are:

Angel City FC (Los Angeles, CA)
Bay FC (San Jose, CA)
Chicago Red Stars (Bridgeview, IL)
Houston Dash (Houston, TX)
Kansas City Current (Kansas City, MO)
NJ/NY Gotham FC (Harrison, NJ)
North Carolina Courage (Cary, NC)

Seattle Reign FC (Seattle, WA)
Orlando Pride (Orlando, FL)
Portland Thorns FC (Portland OR)
Racing Louisville (Louisville, KY)
San Diego Wave (San Diego, CA)
Utah Royals FC (Salt Lake City, UT)
Washington Spirit (Washington D.C.)

More teams are coming to the NWSL with the announcement of expansion teams beginning play in 2025. Based in New York City, the NWSL is supported by Canadian Soccer and U.S. Soccer. For more information about the NWSL and it's members, visit the league's official website: <a href="https://www.nwsl.gov/nwsl.go

RULES AND REGULATIONS

A full breakdown of the updated NWSL Roster and Competition Rules can be found here.

For more on the league's policy on Transgender Athletes, click here

For more on the league's Anti-Harassment Policy, click here

CREDENTIALS

Media credentials and access will be granted only to individuals with a legitimate working function at a game, training session or event. The bearer must be on a specific assignment. Credentials are non-transferable. Any unauthorized use of a credential subjects the bearer to ejection from the stadium. Resale or attempted resale is grounds for seizure and cancellation.

The following actions may result in seizure of credential and/or ejection of its wearer from the stadium or training facility:

- Requesting autographs at any time.
- Taking photographs with players/coaches
- Using credential for family or friends of a working media member
 - Conduction of unauthorized interviews
- Unprofessional behavior (Cheering in the press box, consumption of alcoholic beverages, failure to abide by posted rules, etc.)



NWSL PR DIRECTORY

NWSL FRONT OFFICE

Jennifer Levine

Vice President, PR and Communications jlevine@nwslsoccer.com

Madelyn Flax

Senior Manager, Communications mflax@nwslsoccer.com

Maddy Schachte

Manager, Communications
Ph: 608-512-5179
mschachte@nwslsoccer.com

ANGEL CITY FC

Lisa Milner Goldberg

Vice President, Public Relations
Ph: 440-225-6695
lisa@angelcityfc.com

Kevin Rider

Senior Public Relations Manager Ph: 856-558-3573 kevinrider@angelcity.com

Media Department

media@angelcity.com

BAY FC

Lisa Goodwin Scharff

Executive Vice President, Communications and Government Relations
Ph: 408-663-0335
Ischarff@bayfc.com

Jeff Husted

Vice President, Public Relations Ph: 913-972-1420 jhusted@bayfc.com

Alyssa Gonzales

Senior Manager, Communications and Government Relations agonzales@bayfc.com

BOS NATION FC

Steph Yang

Senior Director of Communications Ph: 617-939-5457 syang@nwslboston.com

CHICAGO RED STARS

Emmanuel Salazar

Manager, Public Relations Ph: 312-241-5628 esalazar@chicagoredstars.com

HOUSTON DASH

Edgar Veliz

Director, Communications eveliz@houstondash.com

KANSAS CITY CURRENT

Dani Welniak

Vice President, Communications
Ph: 817-602-6399
dani.welniak@kansascitycurrent.com

NJ/NY GOTHAM FC

Jeff Greer

Vice President, Communications Ph: 502-649-7790 igreer@gothamfc.com

NORTH CAROLINA COURAGE

Jake Levy Director, Communications Ph: 856-304-7008 jlevy@northcarolinafc.com



NWSL PR DIRECTORY

Nicholas Schnittker

Communications Manager
Ph: 919-612-7621
nschnittker@northcarolinafc.com

ORLANDO PRIDE

Lucas Medeiros

Senior Coordinator, Communications
Ph: 619-885-1997
Imedeiros@orlandocitysc.com

PORTLAND THORNS FC

Matthew Radmanovich

Vice President, Communications mradmanovich@thorns.com

RACING LOUISVILLE FC

Jonathan Lintner

VP, Marketing and Communications
Ph: 502-930-7271
jlintner@loucity.com

Logan Agin

Manager, Communications
Ph: 614-353-1310
lagin@racingloufc.com

SAN DIEGO WAVE FC

Justyne Freud

Head of Marketing and Communications Ph: 714-595-9820 ifreud@wavefc.com

Megan O'Keefe

Director, Communications mokeefe@wavefc.com

SEATTLE REIGN

Ryan Perez

Director, Communications Ph: 808-212-4018 ryan@reignfc.com

Lucy Hyde

Senior Manager, Editorial Content Ph: 360-529-7073 lucy@reignfc.com

UTAH ROYALS FC

Tyler Gibbons

VP, Marketing and Game Presentation Ph: 801-903-3379 tgibbons@rsl.com

Zui Muang

Marketing Coordinator Ph: 801-425-2255 zuhayr.maung@rsl.com

WASHINGTON SPIRIT

Sam Pittman

Manager, Media Relations Ph: 919-208-3185 spittman@washspirit.com



HEAD COACH SEAN NAHAS



REGULAR SEASON RECORD: 31-29-15

Nahas begins his fourth full season as head coach of the Courage in 2025, bringing nearly two decades of coaching experience to the sideline.

Since being officially named as the team's head coach in December, 2021, Nahas had led the Courage to back-to-back Challenge Cup championships, adding to the team's league-leading trophy haul.

Nahas led the Courage to the 2022 Challenge Cup championship in his first season at he helm and was a member of the coaching staff that lead the team to their NWSL Championships in 2018 and 2019.

The Courage went 9-8-5 in the 2022 regular season and narrowly missed out on the playoffs, falling just one point shy of sixth-place Chicago.

He and the Courage retained their Challenge Cup title in 2023, becoming the first-ever team to claim back-to-back Challenge Cups. The team also returned to the NWSL Playoffs, finishing third in the league table. The team was in the hunt for the NWSL Shield until the penultimate weekend of the season after being predicted to finish in the bottom portion of the league during the preseason, ending the year with a 9-7-6 record.

Nahas led the Courage back to the playoffs as the No. 5 seed in 2024. The team finished the season with a 12-11-3 record, putting on a dominant show at home with just one loss at WakeMed Soccer Park.

Under Nahas, the Courage have developed a distinct, possession-based style of play. In a league traditionally known for dominance in the transition game, Nahas' attacking style has proven to be not only distinct, but effective.

Nahas was originally named as the interim head coach during the 2021 season, but was given the job on a permenant basis after the season with players calling for him to receive the permenant role throughout his time as interim.

He has valuable US National Team coaching experience, including assistant coaching positions with the U20 USWNT and U14 Youth National Team and serving as a US National Team Youth Scout. He has held several leadership positions with CASL (now NCFC Youth), including Director of Girls Classic Soccer, ECNL Director, and Director of CASL Player Development. As ECNL Director, he helped CASL reach its highest ranking in USYS of No.7 nationally in 2010-2011.



TECHNICAL STAFF

Nanthan Thackeray | Assistant/Goalkeepers Coach | 8th Season



Thackeray enters his eighth season on the Courage staff in 2025. He was a member of the 2018 and 2019 NWSL Championship coaching staff. started his coaching career in 2011 after playing with England's Bradford City from 2003-2006 and William Woods University from 2006-2010. He worked with Young Harris College in Georgia, and then became the Head of Goalkeeping at the Houston Dynamo Academy in 2012. Thackeray is a USSF licensed coach.

Emma Thomson | Assistant Coach | 4th Season



Thomson begins her fourth season as a full-time assistant in 2025. She spent six prior years with George Mason University, while also coaching with FC Virginia in the DA. She holds a USSF A license and is also on staff with the NC Courage Girls Academy. She grew up playing in the FA Women's Premier league and represented England at youth levels. A two-time captain for Penn State women's soccer, Thomson helped the Nittany Lions to four NCAA Tournament appearances, collecting four Big Ten Championships and one Big Ten Tournament Championship.

Victoria Boardman | Assistant Coach | 3rd Season



Boardman begins her third season on the Courage staff in 2025. She was on the first-ever staff of the San Diego Wave, helping the team to a playoff berth in their first season of competition in 2022. Prior to joining the Wave, she was a head coach for BEACH Futbol Club in California for over four years. She earned her USSF A license in 2018 and achieved her UEFA B license in 2021. She graduated from Long Beach State in May 2020 with a degree in kinesiology and exercise science.

Tom Harris | Technical Analyst | 2nd Season



Harris enters his second season on the Courage staff in 2024, joining the team during the 2024 season. Harris holds both a USSF A and EFCL licese, previously working with NCFC Youth, Houston Dynamo, multiple clubs under the Red Bull ownership group and the Sierra Leone national team.

Mike Young | Performance Coach | 8th Season



Mike Young enters his eighth year on the Courage staff in 2025. Young directs all athletic development and sports science initiatives for the club. Mike is the owner of Athletic Lab sports performance training center and has previously served as the Performance Director or Strength & Conditioning coach for four other professional soccer clubs. Young has a PhD in Biomechanics, an MS in Coaching Science and a BS in Exercise Physiology.



PRONUNCIATION GUIDE

#1: KAY-see MURR-fee

#2: Ash-lee SAN-chez

#3: kay-LEE KURTZ

#7: mah-LEE-uh BURK-lee

#8: bree-AH-nuh PIN-toe

#9: oh-LIV-ee-uh WIN-gate

#10: DEN-eese OH-sull-uh-vin

#11: FEE-LEE r-OW

#12: nuh-TAL-yuh st-OW-dee

#13: RY-in WILL-yums

#14: TY-lurr LOO-SEE

#16: Ry-lee JACK-sin

#17: DAN-ee WEATHER-holt

#18: SID-nee COLLINS

#19: Jay-din SHAW

#20: shi-NO-mee

#22: court-nee VINE

#24: Brook-lynn Court-nahl

#25: Meredith Speck

#27: MAY-see BELL

#30: ha-ann-uh BET-fort

#33: SHAR-litt mick-LEAN

#34: muh-NAH-KAH MATT-sue-kue-bo

#44: MAH-riss-uh BOE-vah

#51: HENS-lee HAN-cuff

#77: AH-lee-nay GO-mees



2025 ROSTER

NUMERICAL						
#	Name	Pos	Ht	DOB	Hometown (Affiliation)	
1	Casey Murphy	GK	6-1	4/25/96	Bridgewater Twp., NJ (USA)	
2	Ashley Sanchez	М	5-4	3/16/99	Monrovia, CA (USA)	
3	Kaleigh Kurtz	D	5-8	9/9/94	Greenville, SC (USA)	
7	Malia Berkely	D	5-8	2/13/98	Liberty, Twp., OH (USA)	
8	Brianna Pinto	М	5-5	5/24/00	Durham, NC (USA)	
9	Olivia Wingate	F	5-7	1/20/00	Wilmington, MA (USA)	
10	Denise O'Sullivan	М	5-4	2/4/94	Cork, Ireland (IRE)	
11	Feli Rauch	D	5-7	4/30/96	Berlin, Germany (GER)	
12	Natalia Staude	D	5-7	4/30/01	Atlanta, GA (USA)	
13	Ryan Williams	D	5-8	2/23/96	Denver, CO (USA)	
14	Tyler Lussi	F	5-7	1/26/95	Gibson Island, MD (USA)	
16	Riley Jackson	М	5-6	12/2/05	Roswell, GA (USA)	
17	Dani Weatherholt	М	5-8	3/17/94	Capistrano Beach, CA (USA)	
18	Sydney Collins	D	5-8	9/8/99	Beaverton, OR (CAN)	
19	Jaedyn Shaw	М	5-6	11/20/04	Frisco, TX (USA)	
20	Shinomi Koyama	М	5-3	1/31/05	Osaka, Japan (JPN)	
22	Cortnee Vine	F	5-6	4/9/98	Shepparton, Victoria (AUS)	
24	Brooklyn Courtnall	D	5-9	12/28/02	Westlake Village, CA (CAN)	
25	Meredith Speck	М	5-3	2/1/93	Rockville Centre, NY (USA)	
27	Maycee Bell	D	5-11	9/18/00	Wichita, Kansas (USA)	
30	Hannah Betfort	F	5-10	1/4/99	Charleston, SC (USA)	
33	Charlotte McLean	D	5-7	3/1/00	Sydney, New South Wales (AUS)	
34	Manaka Matsukubo	F	5-1	7/28/04	Kagoshima, Japan (JPN)	
44	Marisa Bova	GK	6-2	8/6/00	Hartland, WI (USA)	
51	Hensley Hancuff	GK	6-3	8/3/00	Edmond, OK (USA)	
77	Aline Gomes	F	5-5	7/7/05	Araraquara, Sao Paulo (BRA)	

	ALPHABETICAL					
#	Name	Pos	Pronun.	NWSL Exp.	College	
27	Maycee Bell	D	May-see Bell	1st year	North Carolina	
7	Malia Berkely	D	mah-LEE-uh BURK-lee	3rd year	Florida State	
30	Hannah Betfort	F	ha-ann-uh BET-fort	5th year	Wake Forest	
44	Marisa Bova	GK	MAH-riss-uh BOE-vah	3rd year	Purdue	
18	Sydney Collins	D	SID-nee COLLINS	2nd year	California	
24	Brooklyn Courtnall	D	Brook-lynn Court-nahl	1st year	USC	
77	Aline Gomes	F	AH-lee-nay GO-mees	1st year	N/A	
51	Hensley Hancuff	GK	HENS-lee HAN-cuff	3rd year	Clemson	
16	Riley Jackson	M	Ry-lee JACK-sin	2nd year	N/A	
20	Shinomi Koyama	М	shi-N0-mee	1st year	N/A	
3	Kaleigh Kurtz	D	kay-LEE KURTZ	7th year	South Carolina	
14	Tyler Lussi	F	TY-lurr LOO-SEE	8th year	Princeton	
34	Manaka Matsukubo	F	muh-NAH-KAH MATT-sue-kue-bo		N/A	
33	Charlotte McLean	D	Shar-let Mick-lean	1st year	N/A	
1	Casey Murphy	GK	KAY-see MURR-fee	6th year	Rutgers	
10	Denise O'Sullivan	М	DEN-eese OH-sull-uh-vin	9th year	N/A	
8	Brianna Pinto	М	bree-AH-nuh PIN-toe	4th year	North Carolina	
11	Feli Rauch	D	FEE-LEE r-OW	1st year	N/A	
2	Ashley Sanchez	М	Ash-lee SAN-chez	5th year	UCLA	
19	Jaedyn Shaw	М	Jay-din SHAW	4th year	N/A	
25	Meredith Speck	М	MÉRR-ih-dith SPECK	9th year	Yale	
12	Natalia Staude	D	nuh-TAL-yuh st-OW-dee	2nd year	Virginia	
22	Cortnee Vine	-64 F 100	Court-knee Vine	1st year	N/Ă	
17	Dani Weatherholt	М	DAN-ee WEATHER-holt	8th year	Santa Clara	
13	Ryan Williams	D	RY-in WILL-yums	7th year	TCU	
9	Olivia Wingate	F	OH-liv-ee-uh WIN-gate	2nd year	Notre Dame	



BROADCAST ROSTER





#1 CASEY MURPHY



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 9,502 Games Played: 106 Games Started: 106 Saves: 356 Save Percentage: 74.79%

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 2,340 Games Played: 26 Games Started: 26 Saves: 83 Save Percentage: 74.55%

Awards Won (With Courage)

Monthly Best XI (June 2023) Monthly Best XI (Aug. 2021) #1 CASEY MURPHY | GK | 6-1 | DOB: 4/25/96 | NWSL EXP: 7th Year "KAY-see MURR-fee" | HOMETOWN: Bridgewater Twp., NJ (USA) | COLLEGE: Rutgers Acquired via trade with OL Reign prior to the 2021 season (Crystal Dunn)

2024: Played every minute of the regular season in net for the Courage, earning Iron Woman status... became the Courage's all-time regular season wins leader... kept six clean sheets, made 83 saves, had a 74.55% save percentage, and passed at 82.59%. **Summer Cup:** Did not appear in a game.

2023: Made 20 starts, collecting nine clean sheets and making 46 saves... named to NWSL Best XI for June. **Challenge Cup:** Started three games, collecting two clean sheets and making four saves, while conceding just one goal.

2022: Made 18 starts, collecting six clean sheets and making 58 saves. **Challenge Cup:** Did not appear in a game.

2021: Joined the Courage in 2020 offseason following a trade with OL Reign... started 23 games and tied the then-NWSL single-season clean sheet record with 11... made 96 saves and had a career-high 80.67% save percentage... named to NWSL Best XI for August. **Challenge Cup:** Made two starts, collecting one clean sheet and making five saves.

Prior to Courage: Played three season for Rutgers, starting a combined 67 games... named Big Ten Goalkeeper of the Year and First Team All-Big Ten as a redshirt junior in 2017... became Rutgers all-time career shutout leader that season... redshirted junior year to play in FIFA Women's U-20 World Cup where she started all six matches and made the most saves of any keeper at the tournament... was drafted by Sky Blue FC as the 13th overall pick in the NWSL College Draft, but signed professionally with French club Montpellier after redshirt junior season... played 24 games for the club in all competitions and was selected as the French Division 1 Keeper of the Year... signed with Reign FC in May 2019... started 19 games for Reign, collecting six clean sheets and making 73 saves... faced off against the Courage in the 2019 playoffs... played six Challenge Cup and Fall Series games for Reign.

International: Won gold medal at 2024 Paris Olympics with the USWNT... made USWNT debut against Australia on Nov. 27, 2021... has 20 appearances and 15 clean sheets... named to U.S. roster for 2023 World Cup... has also represented U.S. at U-14, U-15, U-18, U-20 and U-23 levels.

Media: A goalkeeper's perspective: Casey Murphy (All for XI), Consistency is key as Casey Murphy hits new level post-Olympics (Courage), NC Courage GK Casey Murphy reflects on cracking Olympic roster, soccer's rise in the Triangle (ABC 11).



#2 ASHLEY SANCHEZ



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 7,065 Games Played: 87 Games Started: 81 Goals: 17 Assists: 10

2024 Stats (Courage Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 2,154 Games Played: 26 Games Started: 25 Goals: 5 Assists: 4

> **Awards Won** (With Courage)

Midfielder of the Year Nominee (2024) Monthly Best XI (July 2024)

Acquired via trade with the Washington Spirit prior to the 2024 season (Allocation Money and No. 5 draft pick) 2024: Acquired via trade with Washington Spirit during the 2024 NWSL College Draft in exchange for the No. 5 pick and \$250k in allocation money... led the Courage with five goals and had a career-high

#2 ASHLEY SANCHEZ | MID | 5-3 | DOB: 3/16/99 | NWSL EXP: 6th Year "Ash-lee San-chez" | HOMETOWN: Monrovia, California (USA) | COLLEGE: UCLA

Prior to Courage: Drafted by the Washington Spirit with the No. 4 pick in the 2020 NWSL College Draft... spent four seasons with the Spirit, making 61 appearances in three NWSL regular seasons... scored 12 goals and added six assists across 4,911 minutes of action... added six goals and assists in 20 Challenge Cup games... played a crucial role in Washington's 2021 championship run, scoring the game-winning goal against Reign in the semifinal... across three seasons with UCLA, Sanchez made 69 appearances, scored 23 goals and added 42 assists... set UCLA freshman assist record in 2017 with 12 assists... set a school record of 42 career assists in just three years.

International: Has 28 caps for the USWNT, scoring three goals and adding four assists... called up in October 2024 for the first time in nearly a year... named to 2023 FIFA World Cup roster... represented U.S. at multiple youth levels including U-17 and U-20 World Cups, the latter of which Courage head coach Sean Nahas was an assistant for... was named U.S. Soccer Young Female Player of the Year in 2016... earned first senior call-up at 17 years old... made international debut on Nov. 27, 2021, against Australia.

Media: 'I'm going to thrive here': Ashley Sanchez is moving forward (Equalizer), Courage Under Fire: Ashley Sanchez is ready for another shot at the USWNT (Sports Illustrated), Ashley Sanchez on not playing in the World Cup, her suprise trade, and TikTok trends | Friendlies (The Women's Game), Ashley Sanchez EXCLUSIVE! Breaking NWSL records, USWNT ambitions & MORE (ESPN FC).



#3 KALEIGH KURTZ



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 9,502 Games Played: 106 Games Started: 106 Goals: 4 Assists: 3

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 2,340 Games Played: 26 Games Started: 26 Goals: 1 Assists: 0

Awards Won (With Courage)

Defender of the Year Nominee (2024) NWSL Best XI 1st Team (2024) Save of the Week (Week 23, 2024) Monthly Best XI (Oct./Nov., (2024) Defender of the Year Nominee (2023) NWSL Best XI 2nd Team (2023) Monthly Best XI (June, 2023) #3 KALEIGH KURTZ | DEF | 5-8 | DOB: 9/9/94 | NWSL EXP: 8th Year "KAY-lee KURTS" | HOMETOWN: Greenville, SC (USA) | COLLEGE: South Carolina Signed with the Courage ahead of the 2018 NWSL Season

2024: Completed third straight Iron Woman season, breaking the NWSL record for consecutive minutes played in the regular season... nominated for NWSL Defender of the Year and named to Best XI First Team... broke the NWSL record for passes compelted in a season with 1,772... won 62.96% of tackles and 60.99% of duels... passed at 86.02%... scored the game-winning goal in a 1-0 home win over Utah. **Summer Cup:** Played every minute of the Courage's four games.

2023: Nominated for NWSL Defender of the Year and named to NWSL Best XI Second Team... completed second straight Iron Woman season, playing all 2,032 minutes (1,942, regular season), including the team's playoff game... recorded one assist, won 57.8% of duels and 72% of tackles... made 10 interceptions and 76 clearances... named to the June Best XI. **Challenge Cup:** Played every minute of the competition, maintaining an 88% pass accuracy... won 48.8% of duels and 75% of tackles... made seven interceptions and 29 clearances.

2022: Played every minute of the season, scoring three goals and adding one assist, while winning 60.8% of duels and 46.7% of tackles... made 20 interceptions and 86 clearances... maintained a pass accuracy of 84%. **Challenge Cup:** Played every minute of the competition, winning 66.7% of duels and 64.3% of tackles... made 13 interceptions and 36 clearances.

2021: Started 21 games and played 1,890 minutes, assisting one goal... won 69% of duels and 52.4% of tackles... made 40 interceptions and 109 clearances, both of which are career highs. **Challenge Cup:** Appeared in four games, including two starts, logging 226 minutes... won 72.7% of duels and 25% of tackles... made 4 interceptions and 13 clearances.

2020: No regular season. **Challenge Cup:** Appeared in one game, playing all 90 minutes. **Fall Series:** Appeared in three games, including two starts, logging 182 minutes... won 100% of tackles, making five interceptions and five clearances... completed 77.2% of passes.

2019-2020 offseason: Spent offseason on loan with Australian club Canberra United, playing every minute of the season.

2019: Started nine games, logging 810 minutes... won 63.5% of duels and 58.8% of tackles... made nine interceptions and 41 clearances.

2018: Signed with the club in March after starting preseason as a non-roster invitee... made six starts, playing 540 minutes... won 62.8% of duels and 75% of tackles... made seven interceptions and 29 clearances.

Prior to Courage: Played in Sweden of Östersunds DFF, making 12 appearances... started college career with Richmond in 2013, starting all 18 matches, before transferring to the University of South Carolina where she had a decorated career... played in all 25 games in 2014, primarily as a substitute... started all 20 games in 2015, logging one goal and one assist... voted Defensive Player of the Year by teammates and coaches as a junior... started all 24 games as a senior, leading the team in minutes with 2,165, was one of just three players in Division I to be tabbed a First Team NSCAA All-American and Scholar All-American... finished third on team in assists with five... named SEC Defensive Player of the Year, MAC Herman Trophy semifinalist and All-SEC First Team.

Media: The line-breaking passing of Kaleigh Kurtz was a key to success for the North Carolina Courage on Saturday night (Topbin90), Kurtz, Weatherholt push for sustainability with locker room bottle refill station (Courage).



#7 MALIA BERKELY



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 4,620 Games Played: 58 Games Started: 53 Goals: 1 Assists: 3

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 2,205 Games Played: 25 Games Started: 25 Goals: 1 Assists: 3

Awards Won (With Courage)

Monthly Best XI (Mar/Apr, 2024) Monthly Best XI (Sept, 2024) Challenge Cup All-Tournament Team (2023) Monthly Best XI (July, 2023)

Acquired via transfer from FC Girondins de Bordeaux 2024: Became the first NWSL player to record three assists in a single half, doing so against San Diego... earned monthly Best XI honors twice during the season... played in all but one game, scoring once and assisting three times... created 14 chances and passed at 89.02%... won 22 tackles and

#7 MALIA BERKELY | DEF | 5-8 | DOB: 2/13/98 | NWSL EXP: 4th Year "mah-LEE-ah BIRK-lee" | HOMETOWN: Liberty Twp., OH (USA) | COLLEGE: Florida State

2023: Made 17 appearances, all of which were starts, logging 1,473 minutes... completed 89.8% of passes in the regular season, the highest percentage in the league... won 65.6% of duels and 60% of tackles... made 11 interceptions and 50 clearances... named to July Best XI. Challenge Cup: Started all eight games of the competition, logging 706 minutes and one goal... won 67.4% of duels and 53.3% of tackles... completed 90.5% of passes... named to All-Tournament Team.

2022: Joined the club following a transfer agreement with FC Girondins de Bordeaux... appeared in 16 games, including 11 starts, logging 942 minutes... completed 81.1% of passes... won 58.3% of duels and 56.4% of tackles... made 14 interceptions and 14 clearances. Challenge Cup: Appeared in seven games, including five starts, logging 468 minutes and one goal... won 58.6% of duels and 60% of tackles, making 13 interceptions and 11 clearances... completed 74.1% of passes.

Prior to Courage: Played two seasons with FC Girondins de Bordeaux in France, making 10 appearances... started all 22 games for FSU as a true freshman in 2016, helping the Seminoles win their fourth consecutive Atlantic Coast Conference title... missed 2017 season due to injury... was the only player to start every game of the 2018 season for FSU, leading the team in minutes en route to the 2018 College Cup title... led the team in minute again in 2019... played every minute of shortened 2020 season... named 2019 and 2020 ACC Defensive Player of the Year, named MAC Herman Trophy semifinalist multiple times and a finalist in 2020... named to United Soccer Coaches All-American First-Team in 2019 and 2020... won a national championship with Florida State in 2018.

International: Represented U.S. at multiple youth levels including the U-23 team at the 2019 La Manga Tournament.

Media: Malia Berkely on recent performances, martial arts influence and Bay FC match (Attacking Third).



#8 BRIANNA PINTO



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 2,784 Games Played: 62 Games Started: 29 Goals: 5 Assists: 4

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 764 Games Played: 20 Games Started: 9 Goals: 3 Assists: 2

> Awards Won (With Courage)

#8 BRIANNA PINTO | MID | 5-5 | DOB: 5/24/00 | NWSL EXP: 5th Year "BREE-ah-nah PIN-toe" | HOMETOWN: Durham, NC (USA) | COLLEGE: North Carolina Acquired via trade with NJ/NY Gotham FC prior to the 2022 season (Allocation Money)

2024: Played 764 minutes across 20 games, scoring three goals and adding two assists with seven chances created... scored the game-winning goal in a crucial win over Kansas City in September. **Summer Cup:** Appearaed in all four games, starting one... created two chances.

2023: Appeared in 10 games, including three starts, logging 370 minutes and one goal... created seven chances... completed 79% of passes... won 50% of duels and 71.4% of tackles. **Challenge Cup:** Appeared in seven games, including five starts, logging 397 minutes and two goals... created three chances... won 38.2% of duels and 81.8% of tackles... completed 83.6% of passes.

2022: Traded to Courage in offseason... appeared in 22 games, including 17 starts, logging 1,453 minutes, one goal and two assists... created seven chances... won 46.1% of duels and 54.1% of tackles... made 11 interceptions... complete 82.6% of passes. **Challenge Cup:** Appeared in seven games, including four starts, logging 347 minutes and one goal... created two chances... won 51.1% of duels and 38.5% of tackles... made three interceptions... completed 75.4% of passes.

Prior to Courage: Three-year starter at UNC-Chapel Hill... appeared in 73 games, logging 5,026 minutes, 31 goals and 19 assists... named All-ACC First Team in all three seasons... MAC Hermann Trophy semifinalist in 2019... drafted by then-Sky Blue FC (NJ/NY Gotham FC) in 2021 NWSL College Draft... made 10 substitute appearances as a rookie, logging 195 minutes.

International: Called to USWNT U-23 January Camp in January 2022... played up a year during the 2016 U-17 Women's World Cup in Jordan and was two years younger than the age cut-off during the 2018 U-20 WWC in France... started every game in both tournaments.

Media: North Carolina Courage's Brianna Pinto embracing new role in 2024 (Equalizer), Alex Morgan and Brianna Pinto talk historic new contract (Good Morning America), Family fun: Deep-rooted soccer family looks to grow Durham sports community (Spectrum), Courage duo train in Monterrey as tangible aspect of partnership between clubs (Courage), Brianna Pinto: A drive to improve the game (Courage), Brianna Pinto: Full circle from NCFC Youth to WakeMed Soccer Park's main stage (Courage).



#9 OLIVIA WINGATE



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 775 Games Played: 26 Games Started: 2 Goals: 2 Assists: 5

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 355 Games Played: 10 Games Started: 1 Goals: 2 Assists: 2

> Awards Won (With Courage)

#9 OLIVIA WINGATE | FWD | 5-7 | DOB: 1/20/00 | NWSL EXP: 3rd Year "OH-liv-ee-uh WIN-gate" | HOMETOWN: Wilmington, MA (USA) | COLLEGE: Notre Dame Drafted in the first round (6th overall) of the 2023 NWSL Draft

2024: Played 355 minutes across 10 appearances, making a big impact off the bench with two goals and two assists... scored the game-tying goal deep in stoppage time against Angel City to preserve home unbeaten streak... created seven chances... won 17 duels. **Summer Cup:** Played 97 minutes... completed 85.71% of passes... won four duels.

2023: Drafted by the Courage with the sixth pick in the 2023 NWSL College Draft... appeared in 16 games, including one start, logging 419 minutes and three assists... created three chances... won 46.2% of duels. **Challenge Cup:** Appeared in seven games, including two starts, logging 266 minute, two goals and two assists... won 56.5% of duels... created three chances.

Prior to Courage: Appeared in 95 games and made 74 starts across five years with Notre Dame... scored 26 goals and added 11 assists... broke out in senior year with 14 goals, earning All-ACC First Team and All-American Third Team honors.

International: Competed with U.S. U-16 and U-18 teams... participated in U.S. international training camps and tournaments in England, the Netherlands and Italy.

Media: Olivia Wingate looks to continue her strong career in the NWSL (Topbin90), Olivia Wingate: the moments that make the hard work worth it and a window into Courage Culture (Courage).



#10 DENISE O'SULLIVAN



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 13,214 Games Played: 166 Games Started: 149 Goals: 5 Assists: 16

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 1,930 Games Played: 23 Games Started: 21 Goals: 1 Assists: 3

Awards Won (With Courage)

NWSL Best XI 2nd Team (2023) Monthly Best XI (Aug. 2021) #10 DENISE O'SULLIVAN (C) | MID | 5-4 | DOB: 2/4/94 | NWSL EXP: 10th Year "deh-NEECE OH-SULL-uh-vin" | HOMETOWN: Cork, Ireland (IRELAND) | COLLEGE: None Signed off of waiver wire on July 28, 2017 (Houston Dash)

2024: Inked new long-term contract through 2026... played 1,930 minutes across 23 appearances, scoring one goal and adding three assists... became the first player to play 10,000 minutes in a Courage jersey... completed a career-high 88.11% of passes... won 143 duels and 39 tackles... made 39 interceptions. **Summer Cup:** Started and played in two matches, completing 93.33% of passes... won six tackles and 13 duels.

2023: Named to NWSL Best XI Second Team... appeared in and started 20 games, logging 1,752 minutes, one goal and one assist... created 17 chances... won 51.7% of duels and 54.8% of tackles... made 26 interceptions... completed 86.5% of passes. **Challenge Cup:** Appeared in and started four games, logging 325 minutes and one goal... created four chances... won 68.6% of duels and 54.6% of duels... made three interceptions... completed 89% of passes.

2022: Made 19 appearances, including 18 starts, logging 1,583 minutes, one goal and two assists... created 14 chances... won 49.6% of duels and 50% of tackles... made 31 interceptions... completed 85.1% of passes. **Challenge Cup:** Played the full 90 minutes in every game of the competition... created two chances... won 63.5% of duels and 56.3% of tackles... made 10 interceptions... completed 87.2% of tackles.

2021: Appeared in and started 23 games, logging 1,965 minutes... created 11 chances... won 50.8% of duels and 53.5% of tackles... made 46 interceptions... completed 85.9% of passes... named to NWSL Best XI of August. **Challenge Cup:** Played the full 90 in three games... completed 85.4% of passes... won 48.7% of dules and 66.7% of tackles.

2020: No regular season... loaned to English club Brighton & Hove Albion from September to December. **Challenge Cup:** Appeared in five games, including four starts, logging 405 minutes... completed 88.9% of passes... won 59.3% of duels and 73.7% of tackles. **Fall Series:** Did not appear in a game.

2019: Appeared in 23 games, including 22 starts, logging 1,966 minutes and one assist... won 48.9% of duels and 45.2% of tackles... made 32 interceptions... completed 84.4% of passes... created 20 chances... loaned to Australian club Western Sydney Wanderers at the end of the season.

2018: Appeared in 22 games, including 20 starts, logging 1,752 minutes and three assists... created 22 chances... won 40.3% of duels and 65.5% tackles... made 36 interceptions... completed 78.5% of passes... loaned to Australian club Canberra United at the end of the season.

2017: Started the season with Houston, making 11 appearances and recording one assist, before being waived by the club in July... picked up off waivers two days later... made seven appearances, including six starts, logging 505 minutes and one goal in first season in Cary... created seven chances... won 75% of tackles... completed 73.5% of passes.

Prior to Courage: Signed with Houston Dash in 2016 after successful professional career in Ireland and Scotland with stints at Peamount United, Cork City and Glasgow City... appeared in 18 games, logging 1,313 minutes, two goals and five assists in first season in the NWSL.

International: Named FAI Senior International Player of the Year in 2015 and 2021... represented Ireland in all qualifying matches ahead of 2023 Women's World Cup... played the full 90 in all three of Ireland's World Cup group stage game... made senior debut in 2011, scoring both goals in a 2-0 win over Wales in Euro qualifying.

Media: Republic of Ireland midfielder Denise O'Sullivan: My game in my words (Athletic), For club and country, Denise O'Sullivan is giving it her all (All for XI), North Carolina Courage re-sign captain Denise O'Sullivan through 2026 (Equalizer), Denise O'Sullivan on Courage captaincy, NWSL growth and Ireland World Cup | Friendlies (The Women's Game).



#11 FELI RAUCH



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 1,889 Games Played: 25 Games Started: 21 Goals: 1 Assists: 0

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 1,889 Games Played: 25 Games Started: 21 Goals: 1 Assists: 0

> Awards Won (With NC Courage)

#11 FELI RAUCH | DEF | 5-7 | DOB: 4/30/96 | NWSL EXP: 2nd Year "FEE-LEE r-OW" | HOMETOWN: Berlin, Germany (GERMANY) | COLLEGE: None Signed on Jan. 17, 2024, following transfer from Wolfsburg

2024: Joined the Courage from Wolfsburg via transfer... played 1,889 minutes across 25 appearances, scoring one goal and created 16 chances... won 26 tackles and 86 duels, made 26 interceptions. **Summer Cup:** Did not appear in a match.

Prior to Courage: Spent the last four and a half seasons with German powerhouse Wolfsburg, helping the club to two league titles and two second-place finishes... spent first three professional seasons with Turbine Potsdam, also in the Frauen-Bundesliga... played over 10,000 minutes across 139 appearances in eight professional seasons in Germany's top-flight... added 45 goal contributions from full back... also played over 2,400 minutes in cup competitions.

International: Made 39 appearances for the German National Team since 2017, scoring five goals and adding five assists, including three goals and one assist in four games during Germany's 2023 Women's World Cup qualifying campaign and appearances at the 2022 Euros and 2023 Women's World Cup... won bronze medal with Germany at 2024 Paris Olympics, going from alternate to starter during the tournament.

Media: Felicitas Rauch interview: Into the great wide open — Germany international runs free in Courage Country (Beats & Rhymes FC), North Carolina Courage signs German left back Feli Rauch from Wolfsburg (Topbin 90), 'The NWSL is making me better' Feli Rauch speaks on North Carolina Courage, UWCL, Wolfsburg, and Germany (SHE scores bangers).



#12 TALIA STUADE



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 0 Games Played: 0 Games Started: 0 Goals: 0 Assists: 0

2024 Stats (Loan: Tampa Bay Sun, USL)

> Minutes Played: Games Played: Games Started: Goals: Assists:

Awards Won
(With NC Courage)

#12 NATALIA STAUDE | DEF | 5-7 | DOB: 4/30/01 | NWSL EXP: 2nd Year "nuh-TAL-yuh st-OW-dee" | HOMETOWN: Atlanta, Georgia (USA) | COLLEGE: Virgnia Drafted in the second round (24th overall) of the 2024 NWSL College Draft

2024: Drafted in the second round of the 2024 NWSL College Draft... loaned to USL Super League club Tampa Bay Sun FC in August until the end of the year...

Prior to Courage: Was a five-year starter for Virginia, playing the second-most minutes (8,794) and games (103) in program history, while having the third-most starts (95)... helped Virginia to 58 clean sheets across five seasons... scored six goals and added seven assists.

International: Competed with multiple U.S. Youth levels including the 2018 FIFA U-17 World Cup and two CONCACAF Championships with the U-15s and U-17s.

Media: Virginia defender Talia Staude taken in second round of 2024 NWSL Draft (Augusta Free Press).



#13 RYAN WILLIAMS



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 5,734 Games Played: 87 Games Started: 62 Goals: 0 Assists: 6

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 2,238
Games Played: 25
Games Started: 25
Goals: 0
Assists: 0

Awards Won (With Courage)

NWSL Best XI 2nd Team (2024)

#13 RYAN WILLIAMS | DEF | 5-8 | DOB: 2/23/96 | NWSL EXP: 8th Year

"RY-in WILL-yumz" | **HOMETOWN:** Denver, CO (USA) | **COLLEGE:** Texas Christian

**Drafted 40th overall in the 2018 NWSL Draft*

2024: Named to NWSL Best XI Second Team... led all defenders with 55 tackles and 53 interceptions... played 25 matches, logging 2,238 minutes... created 22 chances and passed at 85.65%, completing the third-most passes in a single NWSL season. **Summer Cup:** Played every minute for the Courage, creating five chances and recording one assist.

2023: Appeared in 22 games, all of which were starts, logging 1,925 minutes and one assist... had career highs in duels won (70), tackles won (29), interceptions (35), clearances (40), passing accuracy (84%) and chances created (15). **Challenge Cup:** Played every minute of the competition... won 55.9% of duels and 63% of tackles... made 11 interceptions and 19 clearances... created eight chances... completed 82% of passes.

2022: Appeared in 18 games, including 10 starts, logging 988 minutes and three assists... won 53.7% of duels and 74.4% of tackles... made 27 interceptions and 24 clearances... completed 18 crosses and created 11 chances... completed 82.3% of passes. **Challenge Cup:** Appeared in three games as a substitute, logging 16 minutes.

2021: Made 17 appearances, including two starts, logging 341 minutes and two assists... completed 76.6% of passes and won 47.3% of duels. **Challenge Cup:** Appeared in four games, including one start, logging 83 minutes... won four duels.

2020: No regular season. **Challenge Cup:** Made one appearance, playing the full 90... won five duels. **Fall Series:** Appeared in and started four games, logging 354 minutes and one assist... completed 80.8% of passes and created three chances... made five interceptions and five clearances.

2019: Signed with the club fully ahead of the season... made four appearances, including three starts, logging 232 minutes.

2018: Drafted by the Courage with the 40th pick in the NWSL College Draft... signed with team as a National Team Replacement player and made one appearance as a substitute... started the 2018 International Champions Cup final against Lyon.

Prior to Courage: Played college soccer at Texas Christian University... three time All-Big 12 Academic First Team... 2017 All-Midwest Region... 2017 All-Big 12... made 80 appearances, 79 of which were starts, logging 7,112 minutes, one goal and 15 assists... led the team in assists in 2015.

Media: North Carolina Courage signs defender Ryan Williams to three-year extension (All for XI), Ryan Williams: Never satisfied, always improving (Courage).



#14 TYLER LUSSI



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 5,158 Games Played: 103 Games Started: 57 Goals: 15 Assists: 6

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 1,482 Games Played: 22 Games Started: 20 Goals: 4 Assists: 2

> Awards Won (With Courage)

"TIE-lurr LOO-see" | **HOMETOWN:** Gibson Island, MD (USA) | **COLLEGE:** Princeton Acquired via trade with Angel City FC prior to the 2023 season (Merritt Mathias)

#14 TYLER LUSSI | FWD | 5-7 | DOB: 1/26/95 | NWSL EXP: 9th Year

2024: Played 1,482 minutes across 22 appearances, 20 of which were starts, scoring four goals and adding two assists... won 81.25% of tackles and 36.89% of duels, created nine chances and completed eight dribbles. **Summer Cup:** Played in all four matches in the competition, creating two chances.

2023: Joined the team following a trade with Angel City FC... appeared in 19 games, including 13 starts, logging 1,124 minutes... five of her six goals were match-winners in 1-0 games... won 42.9% of duels... created nine chances. **Challenge Cup:** Played in all eight games of the competition, making six starts and logging 459 minutes and two assists.

Prior to Courage: Princeton all-time scoring and points leader between both the men's and women's programs... two-time All-American... MAC Hermann semifinalist in 2015... Ivy League Player of the Week nine times and was consecutively awarded Ivy League Offensive Player in 2014 and 2015... cofounder of a scholar-athlete mentoring company, the National College Recruiting Center, which provides young scholar-athletes a platform to help them reach their full potential... selected by Portland Thorns in third round of 2017 NWSL Draft... made 42 appearances for the Thorns over four seasons, scoring five goals and adding four assists... traded to Angel City ahead of expansion draft... made 20 appearances, including 16 starts, for LA in its inaugural season before being traded to the Courage.

International: Competed with U.S. U-23 squad at 2017 La Manga Tournament in Spain.

Media: North Carolina Courage's Tyler Lussi emerges as reliable scorer (Equalizer), Lussi continues clutch streak in first season with Courage (Wake Weekly).



#16 RILEY JACKSON



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 306 Games Played: 18 Games Started: 3 Goals: 0 Assists: 0

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 306 Games Played: 18 Games Started: 3 Goals: 0 Assists: 0

> Awards Won (With Courage)

#16 RILEY JACKSON | MID | 5-6 | DOB: 12/2/05 | NWSL EXP: 3nd Year

"Ry-lee JACK-sin" | **HOMETOWN:** Roswell, GA (USA) | **COLLEGE:** None Signed as a U-18 player on July 28, 2023

2024: Played 306 minutes across 18 appearances, including three starts... completed 83.78% of passes, won 66.67% of tackles and 60% of duels... made three interceptions. **Summer Cup:** Played 197 minutes across four appearances... scored the game-tying goal to force a penalty shootout against Louisville... the goal was her first goal as a professional.

2023: Signed with the Courage as a U-18 player in July... did not appear in a game.

Prior to Courage: Competed for Concorde Fire SC in the ECNL and was named 2021-22 Gatorade National Girls Soccer Player of the Year as a sophomore at Blessed Trinity High School.

International: Played a crucial role in the U.S. U-20's bronze medal campaign at the U-20 World Cup... Co-captained the U.S. team at the U-17 World Cup in 2022 and participated in U-18/19 camps throughout 2023.

Media: North Carolina Courage sign 17-year-old midfielder Riley Jackson (Equalizer), NC Courage signs one of the top teenagers in US, former Duke commit, to pro soccer contract (News&Observer), Riley Jackson: Right player, right environment, right time (Courage Chronicle), Jackson: We want teams to be afraid to hear our voice (FIFA), The life of Riley (US Soccer), Jackson, Matsukubo reflect on U-20 World Cup experience (Courage).



#17 DANI WEATHERHOLT



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 10,323 Games Played: 154 Games Started: 113 Goals: 4 Assists: 3

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 835 Games Played: 21 Games Started: 8 Goals: 1 Assists: 0

> Awards Won (With Courage)

#17 DANI WEATHERHOLT | MID | 5-8 | DOB: 3/17/94 | NWSL EXP: 9th Year

"DAN-ee WEATHER-holt" | HOMETOWN: Capistrano Beach, California (USA) | COLLEGE: SANTA CLARA

Signed as an NWSL free agent prior to the 2024 season

2024: Signed with the Courage as a free agent... played 835 minutes acorss 21 appearances, making starts in midfield, at center back and at left back... scored one goal... won 15 tackles and 51 duels... made six interceptions. **Summer Cup:** Started all four matches... completed 90.45% of passes... won seven tackles and 18 dules, while making seven interceptions.

Prior to Courage: Drafted by the Orlando Pride in 2016, making 74 appearances for the Pride before being traded to Seattle Reign FC ahead of the 2021 season... played two seasons in Seattle before becoming the first pick by Angel City in the 2022 Expansion Draft... made 41 appearances across two seasons in Los Angles... across nearly 10,000 minutes of NWSL experience, Weatherholt has three goals and three assists, while completing 77.51% of her passes and 62.3% of her duels... spent 2018-19 season on loan with Australian club Melbourne Victory, making 12 apperances and helping the club win the Premiership title... four-year collegiate career with Santa Clara, earned All-WCC Honorable Mention twice and First Team honors as a senior.

Media: Dani Weatherholt cites 'winning culture' in decision to join North Carolina (Equalizer), North Carolina Courage signs free agent Dani Weatherholt (Topbin 90), Weatherholt's tactical flexibility a boon for NC Courage (Courage), Kurtz, Weatherholt push for sustainability with locker room bottle refill station (Courage).



#18 SYDNEY COLLINS



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 194 Games Played: 4 Games Started: 2 Goals: 0 Assists: 0

2023 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Missed 2024 season due to injury
Minutes Played: 194
Games Played: 4
Games Started: 2
Goals: 0
Assists: 0

Awards Won (With Courage) #18 SYDNEY COLLINS | DEF | 5-8 | DOB: 9/8/99 | NWSL EXP: 3rd Year "SID-nee COLL-inz" | HOMETOWN: Beaverton, OR (CAN) | COLLEGE: California Drafted in the first round (8th overall) of the 2023 NWSL Draft

2024: Missed entire season due to injuries suffered on international duty.

2023: Selected eighth overall in the NWSL College Draft... made four appearances, including two starts, logging 194 minutes... won 63.64% of duels and 90% of tackles... completed 84.66% of passes.

2023 Challenge Cup: Made six substitute appearances, logging 166 minutes... won 38.5% of duels and 50% of tackles... completed 88.1% of passes and created three chances.

Prior to Courage: Played five years of college soccer of California... named captain for multiple seasons... All Pac-12 Second Team selection in 2022, All-Pac-12 Third Team selection in 2021... played 85 matches, including 84 starts, logging 7,644 minutes, one goal and four assists.

International: Called up to Canada roster for 2024 Olympics, but withdrew due to an injury suffered in the leadup to the tournament...made senior debut for Canada in 2023... had made four appearances, including three starts... represented U.S. at multiple youth camps.

Media: 'It all happened in five minutes' | How did Sydney Collins get drafted in NWSL | playing for Canada (SHE scores bangers).



#19 JAEDYN SHAW



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 3,012 Games Played: 49 Games Started: 36 Goals: 13 Assists: 4

2024 Stats (San Diego Wave, NWSL)

Minutes Played: 1,252 Games Played: 22 Games Started: 13 Goals: 4 Assists: 1

Awards Won
(With NC Courage)

#19 JAEDYN SHAW | MID | 5-6 | DOB: 11/20/04 | NWSL EXP: 4th Year
"Jay-din SHAW" | HOMETOWN: Frisco, Texas (USA) | COLLEGE: None

Acquired via trade with San Diego Wave FC

2025: Traded to the Courage on January 14, 2025.

Prior to the Courage: Signed with the San Diego Wave in 2022 as a 17-year-old... scored 13 goals and added four assists in just over 3,000 minutes across three seasons in San Diego... had a career-high six goals and three assists in 2023, helping lead the Wave to the NWSL Shield.

International: Shaw has been a star for the USWNT since deputing with the senior team in 2023... has eight goals and one assist in 21 caps, helping the United States to wins at the 2024 Summer Olympics, 2024 CONCACAF W Gold Cup, and 2024 SheBelieves Cup... was awarded the CONCACAF W Gold Cup Golden Ball as the tournament's best player... also a standout for the United States at the youth level, winning the US Soccer Young Female Player of the Year Award in 2022 after leading the United States to a win at the Sud Ladies Cup over France, Mexico and the Netherlands... led the U-15 team to a win at the CONCACAF Girls' Under-15 Championships in 2018, where she was once again awarded the Golden Ball.

Media: Four forward-thinking moves ready to excite the 2025 NWSL (Olympics), USWNT midfielder Jaedyn Shaw reflects on trade to Courage (Athletic), How will Jaedyn Shaw fir in the NC Courage's system? (Equalizer).



#20 SHINOMI KOYAMA



Career Stats (League Play)

Minutes Played: 3,589 Games Played: 41 Games Started: 41 Goals: 9 Assists: 1

2024 Stats
(Damallsvenskan)

Minutes Played: 1,839 Games Played: 21 Games Started: 21 Goals: 4 Assists: 0

> Awards Won (With NC Courage)

#20 SHINOMI KOYAMA | MID | 5-3 | DOB: 1/31/05 | NWSL EXP: 1st Year

"shi-NO-mee" | **HOMETOWN:** Osaka, Japan (JAP) | **COLLEGE:** None Acquired via transfer from Swedish club Djurgårdens IF

2025: Acquired via transfer from Swedish club Djurgårdens IF.

Prior to the Courage: Made 13 appearances in the 2022-23 season before moving to Cezero Osaka, where she made seven appearances in the 2023-24 season... made 21 appearances for Djurgårdens during the 2024 season, scoring four goals. Across 41 professional league appearances, Shinomi has nine goals and one assist.

International: Captained Japan throughout the knockout stages of the FIFA U-20 World Cup in 2024, leading the team to a silver-medal finish alongside new Courage teammate Manaka Matsukubo... played all but 45' of the tournament, wearing the captain's armband in four of the seven matches, and scoring one goal while starting in both the midfield and defense... earned her senior team debut in a 2022 friendly against New Zealand... was recently called up to the senior team during the final window of 2024.

Media: North Carolina Courage signs Japan star in big-money NWSL transfer (The Mirror).



#22 CORTNEE VINE



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 233 Games Played: 4 Games Started: 2 Goals: 1 Assists: 0

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 233
Games Played: 4
Games Started: 2
Goals: 1
Assists: 0

Awards Won (With NC Courage) #22 CORTNEE VINE | FWD | 5-6 | DOB: 4/9/98 | NWSL EXP: 2nd Year "cort-NEE VINE" | HOMETOWN: Shepparton, Victoria, Australia (AUS) | COLLEGE: None Signed as a free agent during the 2024 August secondary transfer window

2024: Played 233 minutes across four appearances, scoring one goal... first NWSL goal came in comeback win over Kansas City in September. **Summer Cup:** Did no appear in a game.

Prior to Courage: Spent four seasons with Sydney FC, scoring 30 goals and adding four assists to lead the club to three stright Premierships and back-to-back Grand Final championships... spent time with Western Sydney Wanderers, Brisbane Roar and Newcastle Jets prior to Sydney FC... scored 36 goals and added 19 assists in eight seasons in Australia.

International: Made seven appearances for the Matildas during the 2023 World Cup, scoring the decisive penalty kick in the win shootout win over France in the quarterfinals... named to the Matildas squad for the 2024 Paris Olympics.

Media: Cortnee Vine's Olympic dream made possible by 'massive call' (Matildas), AFC Women's Player of the Year Award 2023: Vine, Seike and Kim fight for top honors (AFC), 'It's emotional, but Sky Blue forever': Vine and McLean leave Sydney (Impetus), Vine Time strikes WakeMed Soccer park as Courage beat Current (Courage).



#24 BROOKLYN COURTNALL



USC Career Stats (College)

Minutes Played: 6,678 Games Played: 78 Games Started: 77 Goals: 1 Assists: 4

2024 Stats (USC, College)

Minutes Played: 2,009 Games Played: 23 Games Started: 23 Goals: 1 Assists: 0

Awards Won
(With NC Courage)

#24 BROOKLYN COURTNALL | DEF | 5-9 | DOB: 12/28/02 | NWSL EXP: 1st Year "Brook-lynn Court-nahl" | HOMETOWN: Westlake Village, California (CANADA) | COLLEGE: USC Acquired via free agency after senior season at USC ahead of 2025 season

2025: Signed with the Courage as a free agent ahead of the 2025 season following four-year career at USC.

Prior to Courage: Courtnall was a four-year starter for the Trojans from 2021-24, appearing in 78 matches on their backline... three-time All-Pac 12 performer as an underclassman before erupting for first-team All-Big 10 and All-America honors as a senior, captaining a Trojans team that pitched 11 clean sheets en route to the Big 10 regular season title before reaching the NCAA quarterfinals... named as the sixth-best player in Division I by TopDrawer Soccer in their post-season rankings.

International: Made multiple tournament appearances for the Canadian Youth National Team including the 2022 Under-20 FIFA Women's World Cup, where she appeared in all seven matches – making three starts – and scored twice to help the Canadians take the bronze medal.

Media: Brooklyn Courtnall signs with NWSL's NC Courage (USC), With no NWSL Draft, Courage sign All-American from Souther Cal (MSN).



#25 MEREDITH SPECK



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 3,472 Games Played: 91 Games Started: 36 Goals: 6 Assists: 5

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 206 Games Played: 11 Games Started: 1 Goals: 2 Assists: 1

Awards Won (With Courage)

Monthly Best XI (July 2024)

"MERR-ih-dith SPECK" | **HOMETOWN:** Rockville Centre, NY (USA) | **COLLEGE:** Yale

Signed with the Western New York Flash during the 2016 season

#25 MEREDITH SPECK | MID | 5-3 | DOB: 2/1/93 | NWSL EXP: 10th Year

2024: Returned to the field following season-ending injury in 2023... played 206 minutes across 11 appearances, scoring two goals and adding one assist... named to monthly Best XI for July... cretaed four chances and won 14 duels. **Summer Cup:** Appeared in all four matches, assisting two goals.

2023: Appeared in 10 games, including nine starts, logging 633 minutes and one goal... created three chances... won 44.26% of duels and 64.7% of tackles... had a career-high 81.1% pass accuracy... placed on Season Ending Injury list in July after suffering a torn ACL. **Challenge Cup:** Started three games, logging 253 minutes... won 48% of duels and 57.1% of tackles... completed 80.2% of passes.

2022: Appeared in 19 games, including nine starts, logging 909 minutes, one goal and two assists... created 10 chances... won 46.4% of duels and 43.3% of tackles... made nine interceptions... completed 77.35% of passes. **Challenge Cup:** Appeared in all eight games of the competition, including three starts, logging 319 minutes... created two chances... won 45.1% of duels and 57.1% of tackles... made 10 interceptions... completed 79.31% of passes.

2021: Appeared in 18 games, including eight starts, logging 844 minutes, two goals and one assist... created 13 chances... completed 63.5% of passes... won 44.9% of duels and 60.9% of tackles... made 12 interceptions. **Challenge Cup:** Appeared in and started three games, logging 249 minutes and one assist... created four chances.

2020: No regular season. **Challenge Cup:** Appeared in three games, including one start, logging 76 minutes... created two chances... won nine duels... completed 72.7% of passes. **Fall Series:** Started all four games of the competition, logging 325 minutes and two assists... created four chances... won 34.2% of duels and 88.9% of tackles... made three interceptions... completed 65.1% of passes.

2019: Appeared in eight games as a substitute, logging 72 minutes... completed 71.2% of passes.

2018: Appeared in 15 matches, including two starts, logging 246 minutes... created two chances... won 56.8% of duels and 66.7% of tackles... completed 66.3% of passes.

2017: Moved from Western New York Flash as franchise was sold and relocated... appeared in four matches, including two starts, logging 197 minutes... won 66.7% of tackles.

Prior to Courage: Had a four-year college career at Yale... appeared in 56 games, scoring seven goals and assisting 15 more... named First Team All-Ivy three times... named Offensive MVP as a senior... named to Portland Thorns preseason roster in 2015... played one season in Sweden for Västerås BK30 before returning to the U.S. and signing with Western New York Flash... appeared in six games, including five starts, logging 369 minutes and one assist.

International: Named to U.S. U-23 roster for Three Nations Tournament in 2012 but missed the tournament due to injury.

Media: North Carolina Courage pay tribute to Meredith Speck as she returns from torn ACL (Equalizer), Courage's winning mentality starts with veterans like Meredith Speck (Just Women's Sports).



#27 MAYCEE BELL



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 297 Games Played: 10 Games Started: 3 Goals: 1 Assists: 0

2024 Stats (Gotham/Courage, Regular Season)

> Minutes Played: 297 Games Played: 10 Games Started: 3 Goals: 1 Assists: 0

> > Awards Won (With Courage)

#27 MAYCEE BELL | DEF | 5-11 | DOB: 9/18/00 | NWSL EXP: 2nd Year "MAY-see BELL" | HOMETOWN: Wichita, Kansas (USA) | COLLEGE: North Carolina

Acquired via trade with Gotham FC on August 21, 2024 (\$90,000)

2024: Acquired by the Courage via trade in August... played 289 minutes across eight appearance for Gotham prior to the trade, scoring one goal... made to appearances for the Courage following the trade. **Summer Cup:** Started all four matches for Gotham prior to the trade.

Prior to Courage: Made 13 appearances for Gotham across all comeptitions... drafted by Gotham 14th overall in the 2024 NWSL Draft after strong college career at North Carolina... made 107 appearances for North Carolina across five seasons, scoring nine goals and adding five assists... played for the Courage Academy before going to college, moving to North Carolina from Kansas.

Media: Maycee Bell's return spotlights connection between Courage and NCFC Youth (Courage), North Carolina Courage acquire UNC alum Maycee Bell in trade (WRAL).



#30 HANNAH BETFORT



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 2,292 Games Played: 42 Games Started: 23 Goals: 5 Assists: 0

2024 Stats (San Diego Wave, NWSL)

Minutes Played: 1,674 Games Played: 24 Games Started: 18 Goals: 2 Assists: 0

Awards Won
(With NC Courage)

#30 HANNAH BETFORT | FWD | 5-10 | DOB: 1/4/99 | NWSL EXP: 5th Year

"ha-ann-uh BET-fort" | **HOMETOWN:** Charleston, S.C. (USA) | **COLLEGE:** Wake Forest Acquired via free agency

2025: Signed as a free agent ahead of the season.

Prior to the Courage: Made 66 appearances for the Wake Forest Demon Deacons from 2017-2020... two-time team captain for Wake Forest, earning All-ACC Third Team honors in 2020... started her collegiate career as a walk-on for the Demon Deacons... made an immediate impact with five goals and one assist in her freshman season before moving to defense as a sophomore, where she would contribute another goal and seven assists across her final three seasons in Winston-Salem... across 2,292 minutes in the NWSL regular season, Betfort has five goals, and 18 chances created... 2024 season was Betfort's most impactful with two goals, 14 chances created and 81% passing accuracy, all of which either tied or set new career highs for the forward across a career-high 1,674 minutes.

Media: Hannah Betfort signs with North Carolina (Equalizer).



#33 CHARLOTTE MCLEAN



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 0 Games Played: 0 Games Started: 0 Goals: 0 Assists: 0

2024 Stats (NWSL, Regular Season)

> Minutes Played: 0 Games Played: 0 Games Started: 0 Goals: 0 Assists: 0

Awards Won (With Courage) #33 CHARLOTTE MCLEAN | DEF | 5-7 | DOB: 3/1/00 | NWSL EXP: 2nd Year

"SHAR-lit Mick-LEAN" | **HOMETOWN:** Sydney, Australia (AUS) | **COLLEGE:** None Signed as a free agent during the 2024 August secondary transfer window

2024: Did not appear in a regular season match. **Summer Cup:** Made Courage debut in semifinal game against Kansas City.

Prior to Courage: Spent four seasons with Sydney FC, contributing to 38 clean sheets in 74 appearances... named Sydney FC's 2023-24 Player of the Year, was a two-time A-League Women Team of the Season honoree, won three Premierships and two Championships in her four seasons.

Media: Charlotte McLean arrives to strengthen the North Carolina Courage defense (MLSMultiplex), 'It's emotional, but Sky Blue forever': Vine and McLean leave Sydney (Impetus).



#34 MANAKA MATSUKUBO



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 1,532 Games Played: 23 Games Started: 17 Goals: 3 Assists: 2

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 1,051 Games Played: 17 Games Started: 11 Goals: 2 Assists: 1

> Awards Won (With Courage)

Challenge Cup Final MVP (2023) Goal of the Week (Week 23, 2024) #34 MANAKA MATSUKUBO | FWD | 5-1 | DOB: 7/28/04 | NWSL EXP: 3rd Year "mah-nah-kuh MATT-soo-koo-bow" | HOMETOWN: Kagoshima, Japan (JAPAN) | COLLEGE: None Acquired via loan from Mynavi Sendai on July 27, 2023

2024: Courage exercised the option to make Manaka's loan permenant in June, signing the player to a two-year extension... played 1,051 minutes across 17 appearances, scoing two goals and adding one assist... cretaed 15 chances, won 56 duels and completed 11 dribbles. **Summer Cup:** Played 159 minutes, scoring one goal and creating eight chances.

2023: Joined the team on loan in July from Mynavi Sendai of the Japanese WE League... appeared in and started six games, logging 481 minutes, one goal and one assist... created three chances... won 56.8% of duels and 66.7% of tackles... completed 76.6% of passes. **Challenge Cup:** Named final MVP after scoring to put the Courage up 2-0... appeared in two games, both of which were starts, logging 143 minutes... won 50% of duels and completed 84.2% of passes.

Prior to Courage: Made professional debut on March 5, 2023... scored five goals and added an assist in 12 appearances in the 2022-23 WE League season as a first-year pro.

International: Made senior national team debut during 2025 SheBelieves Cup... extensive experience with JFA youth system, up to the U-20 level... competed in FIFA U-20 World Cup in 2022. Led Japan to silver medal at U-20 World Cup, winning the silver ball as the second-best player at the tournament... earned first senior call-up in October 2024.

Media: How 19-year-old Manaka Matsukubo is already lighting up the NWSL (Equalizer), Matsukubo: Winning is our only target now (FIFA), Why a teenage phenom has NC Courage believing they can win more NWSL championships (News&Observer), Jackson, Matsukubo reflect on U-20 World Cupexperience (Courage).



#44 MARISA BOVA



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 0 Games Played: 0 Games Started: 0 Saves: 0 Save Percentage: 0

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

> Minutes Played: 0 Games Played: 0 Games Started: 0 Saves: 0 Save Percentage: 0

> > Awards Won (With Courage)

#44 MARISA BOVA | GK | 6-2 | DOB: 8/6/00 | NWSL EXP: 4th Year "MAH-RISS-uh BOE-vah" | HOMETOWN: Hartland, WI (USA) | COLLEGE: Purdue Drafted 45th overall in 2022 NWSL Draft

2024: Did not appear in a regular season match. **Summer Cup:** Started all four matches of the Summer Cup, making 8 saves... came up with massive saves in both of the Courage's penalty shootouts against Orlando and Louisville.

2023: Did not appear in a game. 2023 Challenge Cup: Did not appear in a game.

2022: Drafted 45th overall in 2022 NWSL College Draft... did not appear in a game. **2022 Challenge Cup:** Did not appear in a game.

Prior to Courage: Cemented place throughout Purdue record books over four years, with three of those as a starter... ranks first in single-season saves with 113, becoming the first Boilermaker to surpass 100 saves in a season, second in career goals-against average (0.91), second in career shutouts with 21, second in career save percentage with .807 and second for wins in a season with 15... named All-Big Ten Second Team and captained team as a senior in 2021.

Media: Courage duo train in Monterrey as tangible aspect of partnership between clubs (Courage).



#51 HENSLEY HANCUFF



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 0 Games Played: 0 Games Started: 0 Saves: 0 Save Percentage: 0

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 0 Games Played: 0 Games Started: 0 Saves: 0 Save Percentage: 0

> Awards Won (With Courage)

#51 HANSLEY HANCUFF | GK | 6-23 | DOB: 8/3/00 | NWSL EXP: 4th Year "Hens-lee HAN-cuff" | HOMETOWN: Edmond, OK (USA) | COLLEGE: Clemson Signed as National Team Replacement Player in 2023 prior to signing multi-year contract

2024: Did not appear in a regular season or Summer Cup match.

2023: Joined the team as a National Team Replacement player in June... signed to a full contract in August and loaned to Växjö DFF of the Swedish Premier Division (OBOS Damallsvenskan) through the 2023-24 Damallsvenskan season... did not appear in a game for the Courage. **2023 Challenge Cup:** Did not appear in a game.

Prior to Courage: Played college soccer at Villanova and Clemson, leading the Tigers to the quarter-finals of the 2020 College Cup as a junior with a .79 goals against average, the fifth-best single-season mark in Clemson history... drafted by NJ/NY Gotham FC with the 24th pick in the 2020 NWSL College Draft... did not make and appearance for the club... loaned to Australian club Brisbane Roar following the 2022 season, where she played every minute of the season, made 72 saves and was voted Platers' Player of the Year.

International: Called up to U.S. U-23 team in 2023... has also played with U.S. U-20, U-19, U-18, U-17 and U-16 squads.

Media: Hensley Hancuff — Resilient on and off the pitch (ION), Clemson goalkeeper overcomes adversity with hopes to go pro (BVM Sports).



#77 ALINE GOMES



NWSL Career Stats (Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 373
Games Played: 7
Games Started: 5
Goals: 1
Assists: 0

2024 Stats (Courage, Regular Season)

Minutes Played: 373
Games Played: 7
Games Started: 5
Goals: 1
Assists: 0

Awards Won (With Courage) #77 ALINE GOMES | FWD | 5-5 | DOB: 7/7/05 | NWSL EXP: 2nd Year

"Ah-lee-nay GO-mees" | **HOMETOWN:** Araraquara, Sao Paulo, Brazil (BRA) | **COLLEGE:** None Acquired via transfer from Brazilian club Ferroviáriain July 2024

2024: Played 373 minutes across seven appearances after joining the club in the secondary transfer window... scored first NWSL goal on October 5 against San Diego... created three chances, completed 83.52% of passes. **Summer Cup:** Did not appear in a match.

Prior to Courage: Made professional debut for Ferroviária at 15 years old... scoring 10 goals in 31 appearances. made debut for Brazil's senior team during 2024 Concacaf W Gold Cup.

International: Made debut for Brazil's senior team during 2024 Concacaf W Gold Cup... called back up to the senior team in December 2024, assisting two goals in a win over Australia.

Media: Brazilian women's soccer sensation Aline Gomes arrives at the North Carolina Courage (MLSMultiplex), NXGN 2024: The 25 best wonderkids in women's football (GOAL).



Overall Record: 13-13-5 | Regular Season: 12-11-3 | Home: 9-1-3 Away: 3-10-0 | Summer Cup: 1-1-2

March 16 Houston Dash	W, 5-1
March 22 at Utah Royals	L, 2-1
March 30 NJ/NY Gotham FC	W, 1-0
April 13 Portland Thorns	W, 2-0
April 21 at Angel City FC	L, 2-1
April 27 Seattle Reign FC	W, 1-0
May 1 at Orlando Pride	L, 4-1
May 4 at NJ/NY Gotham FC	L, 1-0
May 12 at KC Current	L, 1-0
May 17 Utah Royals	W, 1-0
May 24 at Houston Dash	L, 3-0
June 8 at Portland Thorns	L, 1-0
June 15 Orlando Pride	D, 0-0
June 23 Chicago Red Stars	W, 3-1
June 29 at Washington Spirit	W, 1-0
July 7 Racing Louisville	W, 3-1
July 20 Orlando Pride*	D, 1-1 (W, 5-4)
July 26 Racing Louisville*	D, 1-1 (W, 5-4)
July 30 Monterrey*	W, 3-0
Aug. 5 at KC Current^	L, 2-0
Aug. 25 at Seattle Reign FC	
Sept. 1 KC Current	W, 2-1
Sept. 8 at San Diego Wave	W, 4-1
Sept. 13 Bay FC	D, 1-1
Sept. 21 at Racing Louisville	L, 2-1
Sept. 29 at Chicago Red Stars	W, 3-1
Oct. 5 San Diego Wave	
Oct. 12 Angel City FC	D, 1-1
Oct. 19 at Bay FC	
occ 17 at bay 1 o	
Nov. 2 Washington Spirit	

BOLD - Home

*NWSLxLigaMX Femenil Summer Cup ^Summer Cup Playoff #NWSL Playoffs



Overall Record: 14-9-8 | Regular Season: 9-7-6 | Home: 8-2-6 | Away: 6-7-2 | Challenge Cup: 5-1-2

March 25 KC Current	W, 1-0
April 1 at San Diego Wave	L, 3-1
April 15 Washington Spirit	L, 2-1
April 19 at Orlando Pride*	
April 22 at NJ/NY Gotham	L, 1-0
April 28 at Houston Dash	W, 2-0
May 3 NJ/NY Gotham*	D, 1-1
May 6 Portland Thorns	
May 14 OL Reign	
May 20 Angel City FC	D, 0-0
May 27 at Racing Louisville	W, 2-1
June 3 at KC Current	L, 1-0
June 10 at Chicago Red Stars	W, 5-0
June 14 at Washington Spirit*	W, 2-1
June 17 Orlando Pride	
June 24 Racing Louisville	
July 1 Houston Dash	
July 9 at Angel City FC	L 2-1
July 22 Washington Spirit*	
July 29 Orlando Pride*	
Aug. 5 at NJ/NY Gotham*	L, 2-0
Aug. 20 at Portland Thorns	L, 2-1
Aug. 27 Chicago Red Stars	D, 1-1
Sept. 2 NJ/NY Gotham	D, 3-3
Sept. 6 at Kansas City^	W, 1-0
Sept. 9 Racing Louisville^	
Sept. 17 at Orlando Pride	
Oct. 1 at OL Reign	D, 1-1
Oct. 7 San Diego Wave	D, 0-0
Oct. 15 at Washington Spirit	W, 1-0
Oct. 22 NJ/NY Gotham#	L. 2-0

BOLD - Home

*UKG NWSL Challenge Cup ^Challenge Cup Playoff #NWSL Playoffs



Overall Record: 14-8-8 | Regular Season: 9-8-5 | Home: 8-5-2 | Away: 6-3-6 | Challenge Cup: 5-0-3

March 19 NJ/NY Gotham*	
March 26 Orlando Pride*	
March 30 at Washington Spirit*	D, 2-2
April 3 at NJ/NY Gotham*	D, 1-1
April 16 at Orlando Pride*	W, 4-2
April 23 Washington Spirit*	D, 2-2
April 29 at Angel City FC	L, 2-1
May 4 at Kansas City Current^	W, 2-1
May 7 Washington Spirit^	
May 18 Orlando Pride	L, 2-1
May 22 San Diego Wave	L, 1-0
May 29 at Houston Dash	D, 1-1
June 4 at Racing Louisville	W, 3-0
June 11 at Washington Spirit	W, 3-2
June 19 Houston Dash	
July 1 at OL Reign	L, 2-0
July 10 at Chicago Red Stars	D, 2-2
July 29 Washington Spirit	D, 3-3
Aug. 5 at Portland Thorns	D, 3-3
Aug. 13 Kansas City Current	L, 4-2
Aug. 20 Chicago Red Stars	
Aug. 24 Portland Thorns	
Aug. 28 at Kansas City Current	L, 3-2
Sept. 4 at NJ/NY Gotham	
Sept. 10 Racing Louisville	
Sept. 14 Angel City FC	
Sept. 17 OL Reign	
Sept. 21 at Orlando Pride	
Sept. 24 NJ/NY Gotham	
Sent 30 at San Diego Wave	$D^{'}O$

BOLD - Home

*UKG NWSL Challenge Cup ^Challenge Cup Playoff #NWSL Playoffs



Overall Record: 11-11-7 | Regular Season: 9-9-6 | Home: 7-5-2 | Away: 4-6-5 | Challenge Cup: 2-1-1

April 10 Washington Spirit*	W, 3-2
April 20 at NJ/NY Gotham FC*	
April 26 at Racing Louisville*	W, 3-2
May 1 Orlando Pride*	D, 0-0
May 15 at OL Reign	D, 0-0
May 22 Orlando Pride	L, 2-1
May 28 Racing Louisville	W, 5-0
June 5 at Chicago Red Stars	L, 1-0
June 19 OL Reign	W, 2-1
June 23 at Racing Louisville	W, 2-0
June 26 Portland Thorns	W, 2-0
July 4 at Orlando Pride	W, 2-0
July 10 at Washington Spirit	
July 17 Houston Dash	L, 2-1
July 23 at Kansas City	D, 0-0
July 31 Orlando Pride	
Aug. 7 at NJ/NY Gotham	W, 1-0
Aug. 15 Chicago Red Stars	
Aug. 21 Kansas City Current	W, 4-0
Aug. 29 at Washington Spirit	D, 0-0
Sept. 5 at Kansas City Current	D, 0-0
Sept. 12 Portland Thorns	L, 1-0
Sept. 25 at NJ/NY Gotham FC	L, 3-1
Oct. 6 Racing Louisville	W, 3-1
Oct. 10 at Houston Dash	
Oct. 13 Washington Spirit	L, 2-1
Oct. 17 NJ/NY Gotham	L, 3-0
Oct. 30 at Portland Thors	D, 0-0
Nov. 7 at Washington Spirit# (OT)	I 1-N

BOLD - Home

*NWSL Challenge Cup ^Challenge Cup Playoff #NWSL Playoffs



Overall Record: 5-2-1 | Home: 1-0-1 | Away: 0-1-1 | Neutral: 4-1-0 | Challenge Cup: 4-1-0 | Fall Series 1-1-2

June 27 Portland Thorns*	W, 2-1
July 1 Washington Spirit*	
July 5 Chicago Red Stars*	
July 13 Sky Blue FC*	
July 17 Portland Thorns^	
Sept. 12 Houston Dash%	
Sept. 19 Orlando Pride%	
Oct. 4 at Houston Dash%	L, 4-1
Oct. 17 at Orlando Pride%	

*NWSL Challenge Cup

Challenge Cup Playoff

Fall Series

Italic - Neutral



Overall Record: 18-6-4 | Regular Season: 15-5-4 | Home: 11-1-4 | Away: 7-5-0

April 13 Chicago Red Stars	D, 1-1
April 17 Orlando Pride	W, 5-0
April 28 at Houston Dash	W, 4-1
May 4 Sky Blue FC	D, 0-0
May 12 at Chicago Red Stars	L, 3-1
May 19 Utah Royals FC	D, 1-1
May 27 at Reign FC	L, 2-1
June 1 at Orlando Pride	W, 3-0
June 15 Portland Thorns	
June 29 at Washington Spirit	W, 2-1
July 5 Houston Dash	W, 5-2
July 13 Reign FC	W, 2-0
July 21 at Chicago Red Stars	L, 2-1
July 27 at Utah Royals FC	W, 2-1
Aug. 3 Washington Spirit	W, 1-0
Aug. 11 at Portland Thorns	L, 2-1
Aug. 15 Manchester City\$	W, 2-1
Aug. 18 Lyon\$	L, 1-0
Aug. 24 Reign FC	
Sept. 7 at Sky Blue FC	W, 2-1
Sept. 11 at Portland Thorns	W, 6-0
Sept. 14 Orlando Pride	
Sept. 17 Houston Dash	
Sept. 21 at Utah Royals FC	
Sept 28 at Washington Spirit	L, 2-1
Oct. 12 Sky Blue FC	
Oct. 20 Reign FC# (OT)	
Oct. 27 Chicago Red Stars#	w´4-n

BOLD - Home

#NWSL Playoffs \$ International Champions Cup



Overall Record: 21-1-6 | Regular Season: 17-1-6 | Home: 9-1-2 | Away: 9-0-4 | Neutral: 3-0-0

March 24 Portland Thorns	W, 1-0
March 31 Sky Blue FC	W, 1-0
April 14 at Washington Spirit	W, 4-2
April 18 Seattle Reign	
April 21 Utah Royals FC	D, 2-2
April 28 at Houston Dash	W, 2-0
May 6 Chicago Red Stars	
May 12 Washington Spirit	
May 19 at Sky Blue FC	
May 23 at Orlando Pride	
May 30 at Portland Thorns	
June 3 at Houston Dash	
June 16 Utah Royals FC	L, 1-0
June 23 at Seattle Reign	
June 30 at Orlando Pride	
July 4 Chicago Red Stars	
July 11 Washington Spirit	
July 14 at Sky Blue FC	
July 20 at Utah Royals	
July 26 Paris Saint-Germain\$	
July 29 Lyon\$	
Aug. 5 Portland Thorns	
Aug. 10 at Chicago Red Stars	
Aug. 19 Orlando Pride	
Aug 25 at Seattle Reign	
Sept. 8 Houston Dash	
Sept. 18 Chicago Red Stars#	
Sent 22 at Portland Thorne#	W 3-0

BOLD - Home

#NWSL Playoffs \$ International Champions Cup Italic - Neutral



Overall Record: 17-8-1 | Regular Season: 16-7-1 | Home: 10-3-0 | Away: 7-5-1

April 15 at Washington Spirit	W, 1-0
April 22 Portland Thorns	W, 1-0
April 29 Orlando Pride	
May 7 at Boston Breakers	
May 17 at Orlando Pride	L, 3-1
May 21 Chicago Red Stars	L, 3-1
May 24 Sky Blue FC	W, 2-0
May 27 at Chicago Red Stars	L, 3-2
June 3 FC Kansas City	W, 2-0
June 17 Boston Breakers	W, 3-1
June 24 at Boston Breakers	W, 1-0
July 1 Sky Blue FC	L, 1-0
July 8 Seattle Reign	W, 2-0
July 15 at Portland Thorns	
Aug. 5 Seattle Reign	
Aug. 10 at FC Kansas City	
Aug. 13 at Seattle Reign	
Aug. 19 Washington Spirit	
Aug. 30 at Washington Spirit	W, 3-2
Sept. 3 at Chicago Red Stars	L, 2-1
Sept. 9 Houston Dash	
Sept. 24 at Sky Blue FC	D, 1-1
Sept. 27 at Houston Dash	W, 4-0
Sept. 30 Orlando Pride	
Oct. 8 Chicago Red Stars#	
Oct. 14 at Portland Thorns#	

BOLD - Home #NWSL Playoffs



RECORD BY OPPONENT

NWSL All Competitions (109W-56L-39D)

Includes NWSL Regular Season, Playoffs, Challenge Cup, and Fall Series

Washington Spirit (26)	16-6-4
Orlando Pride (25)	
NJ/NY Gotham FC (Sky Blue) (25)	
Seattle Reign (18)	
Houston Dash (18)	
Racing Louisville FC (11)	
Portland Thorns (21)	
Chicago Stars (21)	
Kansas City Current (12)	
Boston Breakers (3)	
Utah Royals (8)	
San Diego Wave (6)	
FC Kansas City (2)	
Angel City FC (6)	
Bay FC (2)	
NWSL Regular Season (87W-48L-31D)	
Washington Spirit (18)	11-5-2
Orlando Pride (18)	10-6-2
NJ/NY Gotham FC (Sky Blue) (18)	10-5-3
Seattle Reign (17)	
Houston Dash (16)	
Portland Thorns (17)	
Racing Louisville (9)	
Chicago Stars (17)	
Kansas City Current (9)	
Utah Royals (8)	
Boston Breakers (3)	
San Diego Wave (6)	
FC Kansas City (2)	
	Z-U-U
Angel City (6)	



RECORD BY OPPONENT

NWSL Playoffs (5W-4L-0D)

Chicago Stars (3)	3-0-0
Seattle Reign (1)	1-0-0
Portland Thorns (2)	
NJ/NY Gotham FC (Sky Blue) (1)	
Washington Spirit (1)	0-1-0
Kansas City Current (1)	
NWSL Challenge Cup (16W-3L-6D)	
Washington Spirit (7)	5-0-2
Orlando Pride (5)	
Racing Louisville (2)	
NJ/NY Gotham FC (Sky Blue)(6)	
Kansas City Current (2)	
Chicago Stars (1)	1-0-0
Portland Thorns (2)	1-1-0
NWSL Fall Series (1W-1L-2D)	
Houston Dash (2)	
Orlando Pride (2)	0-0-2
NWSLxLigaMX Femenil Summer Cup (1-1-2)	
Rayadas de Monterrey (1)	1-0-0
Racing Louisville (1)	
Orlando Pride (1)	
Kansas City Current (1)	
International Opponents (4W-1L-0D)	
International Opponents (444-12-00) Inlcudes International Champions Cup (2018, 2019), NWSLxLigaMX Femenil Summer Cup	
Olympique Lyon (2)	4 4 0
M_{out} about $O(1, 1)$	1-1-0
Manchester City (1)	1-0-0
Paris Saint-Germain (1)	1-0-0 1-0-0
	1-0-0 1-0-0



RECORD WHEN...

All NWSL Competitions (W-L-D)

Home (98)	61-17-20
	40-37-19
	8-2-0
NWSL Regular	Season (W-L-D)
Home (83)	51-16-16
	36-32-15
	0-0-0
NWSL Play	offs (W-L-D)
Home (4)	3-1-0
	0-2-0
	2-1-0
NWSL Challen	ge Cup (W-L-D)
Home (9)	6-0-3
Away (9)	4-2-3
Neutral (7)	6-1-0
NWSL Fall S	eries (W-L-D)
Home (2)	1-0-1
Away (2)	0-1-1
Neutral (0)	0-0-0
NWSLxLigaMX Femen	il Summer Cup (W-L-D)
Home (2)	1-0-1
	0-0-1
Neutral (1)	0-1-0



Career Individual Leaders (Regular Season)

Millutes:	nat ilicks:
1. Denise O'Sullivan (2017-present)	T-1. Kristen Hamilton (2017-2021)2
2. Kaleigh Kurtz (2018-present)	T-1. Lynn Williams (2017-2022)
3. Abby Erceg (2017-2022)	T-3. Kerolin (2022-2024)
	T-3. Debinha (2017-2022)1
Games Played:	
4 D : 010 UI (0045	Duels Won:
1. Denise O'Sullivan (2017-present)	
2. Kaleigh Kurtz (2017-present)	1. Denise O'Sullivan (2017-present)873
3. Abby Erceg (2017-2022)	2. McCall Zerboni (2017-2019)571
	3. Debinha (2017-2022)418
Goals:	
1. Lynn Williams (2017-2021)42	Tackles Won:
2. Debinha (2017-2022)	
3. Jess McDonald (2017-2021)	1. Denise O'Sullivan (2017-present)
0.3633 M6B0Mdd (2017 2021)	2. McCall Zerboni (2017-2019)
Assists:	3. Ryan Williams (2018-present)
Assists.	3. Nyan Williams (2010-present)
T-1. Lynn Williams (2017-2021)	Fouls Won
T-1. Debinha (2017-2022)17	
3. Jess McDonald (2017-2021)	1. Denise O'Sullivan (2017-present)
	2. McCall Zerboni (2017-2019)99
Goals + Assists:	3. Debinha (2017-2022)
oute · Assister	0. Bestima (2017 2022)
1. Lynn Williams (2017-2021)59	Yellow Cards:
2. Debinha (2017-2022)52	
3. Jess McDonald (2017-2021)	1. Denise O'Sullivan (2017-present)
	2. Merritt Mathias (2018-2022)
Penalties Scored:	3. Kaleigh Kurtz (2018-present)
1. Sam Mewis (2017-2020, 2021)	Successfull Passes:
T-2. Kerolin (2022-2024)	
T-2. Lynn Williams (2017-2022)	1. Kaleigh Kurtz (2018-present) 5,500
	2. Denise O'Sullivan (2017-present)
Penalties Taken:	3. Abby Erceg (2017-2022)
T-1. Lynn Williams (2017-2022)	Passing Accuracy (minimum 1,000 minutes played):
T-1. Sam Mewis (2017-2020, 2021)	
T-3. Malia Berkely (2022-present)	1. Malia Berkely (2022-present)88.31%
T-3. Kerolin (2022-2024)	2. Emily Fox (2023)86.16%
	3. Narumi Miura (2023-2024)86.06%
Braces:	
1. Lynn Williams (2017-2022)6	
T-2. Jess McDonald (2017-2021)	
T-2. Diana Ordóñez (2022)	
1 2. Diana Oraonez (2022)	



Single-Season Individual Leaders (Regular Season)

Hat Tricks:

MINUTES:	HAT IFICKS:
1. Kaleigh Kurtz (2024)	1. Kristen Hamilton (2019)2
2. Casey Murphy (2024)	T-2. 4 players
3. Ryan Williams (2024)	1 2. 4 ptd/c13
0. Tydii Widiiis (2024)	Duels Won:
Games Played:	540.0 110111
ounies i tayeur	1. McCall Zerboni (2017)208
1. Kaleigh Kurtz (2024)	2. McCall Zerboni (2018)
2. Casey Murphy (2024)	3. Sam Mewis (2017)
3. Ashley Sanchez (2024)	0. 3diii Newi3 (2017)
0. Ashtey Sufferior (2024)20	
Goals:	Tackles Won:
1 1	1 M-C-II 7 (2017)
1. Lynn Williams (2018)	1. McCall Zerboni (2017)
T-2. Debinha (2022)	2. McCall Zerboni (2018)
T-2. Lynn Williams (2019) 12	3. Ryan Williams (2024)55
Assists:	Fouls Won
1 L M. D L. (2010)	1. McCall Zerboni (2018)42
1. Jess McDonald (2018)	
2. Debinha (2019)	2. Denise O'Sullivan (2024)
T-3. Jaelene Daniels (2019)	3. McCall Zerboni (2017)32
T-3. Carson Pickett (2022)	Yellow Cards:
Goals + Assists:	Tellow Garus:
Oudis + Assisis;	1. Merritt Mathias (2021)6
1. Lynn Williams (2018)19	T-2. McCall Zerboni (2017)
2. Lynn Williams (2019)	T-2. Denise O'Sullivan (2024)
3. Debinha (2022)	1-2. Defilse o Suttivali (2024)
3. Debinia (2022)10	Successfull Passes:
Penalties Scored:	Successium asses.
	1. Kaleigh Kurtz (2024)
T-1. Sam Mewis (2019)2	2. Malia Berkely (2024)
T-1. Kerolin (2023)	3. Ryan Williams (2024)
T-3. 7 players	5. Tyun Wittiams (2024)
	Passing Accuracy (minimum 1,000 minutes played):
Penalties Taken:	
	1. Malia Berkely (2023)89.77%
T-1. Sam Mewsi (2017)3	2. Malia Berkely (2024)89.02%
T-1. Malia Berkely (2024)	3. Denise O'Sullivan (2024)88.11%
T-1. Kerolin (2023)3	
Braces:	
T 4 L W/II: (2040)	
T-1. Lynn Williams (2018)	
T-1. Diana Ordóñez (2022)	
T-3 3 nlavers	



Single-Game Individual Leaders (Regular Season)

Goals:	Duels Won:
1. Kristen Hamilton (7-5-2019, vs. HOU)	1. McCall Zerboni (3-30-2018, vs. GFC)
Assists:	
T-1. Malia Berkely (9-8-2024, vs. SD)	Tackles Won:
T-3. 7 players 2	1. Ryan Williams (10-4-2024, vs. SD)
Goals + Assists:	Fault Wile
T-1. Kristen Hamilton (7-5-2019, vs. HOU) 4	Fouls Won:
T-1. Kristeri Hamilton (7-3-2017), vs. 1100)	1. Brittany Ratcliffe (4-23-2023, vs. GFC)6
T-1. Debinha (9-11-2019, vs. POR)	T-2. Merritt Mathias (5-12-2018, vs. WAS)
Total Shots:	
T 4 1 W(1): (F 47 0040 OFO)	Successful Passes:
T-1. Lynn Williams (7-14-2018, vs. GFC)	1. Kaleigh Kurtz (9-21-2024, vs. LOU)
T-3. Lynn Williams (4-28-17, vs. ORL)	T-2. Malia Berkely (8-21-2023, vs. POR)
Shots on Target:	
T-1. Lynn Williams (4-28-2017, vs. ORL)	
Penalties Scored:	
T-1. 11 players1	
Penalties Taken:	
1. Malia Berkely (3-22-2024, vs. UTA)	



Goalkeeping Record Book

Career Leaders (Regular Season)	Single-Season Leaders (Regular Season) cont.
Saves:	Wins:
1. Casey Murphy (2021-present)	T-1. Casey Murphy (2024)12
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 122	T-1. Katelyn Rowland (2018) 12
3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020)	T-3. Katelyn Rowland (2017) 11
	T-3. Stephanie Labbé (2019)11
Clean Sheets:	
	Penalties Faced:
1. Casey Murphy (2021-present)	
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023)	T-1. Casey Murphy (2023)
T-3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020)8	T-1. Casey Murphy (2024)
T-3. Sabrina D'Angelo (2017-2018)8	T-3. Katelyn Rowland (2018)2
	T-3. Casey Murphy (2022)2
Wins:	
	Penalties Saved:
1. Casey Murphy (2021-present)36	
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023)29	T-1. Katelyn Rowland (2018)1
3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020)11	T-1. Casey Murphy (2024)1
Penalties Faced:	Single-Game Leaders (Regular Season)
1. Casey Murphy (2021-present)9	Saves:
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023)	
T-3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020)1	T-1. Casey Murphy (7-3-2021, vs. ORL)9
T-3. Sabrina D'Angelo (2017-2018)1	T-1. Casey Murphy (8-21-21, vs. KC)9
	T-3. 7 players
Penalties Saved:	
	Penalties Faced:
1. Casey Murphy (2021-present)1	
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023)	T-1. 13 players1
Single-Season Leaders (Regular Season)	Penalties Saved:
Saves:	T-1. Katelyn Rowland (5-19-2018, vs. GFC)) 1
Javes:	T-1. Casey Murphy (9-8-2024, vs. SD)
1. Casey Murphy (2021)96	1-1. Casey Murphy (7-0-2024, Vs. 3D)
	Shots Faced:
2. Casey Murphy (2024)	Silvis raceu:
3. Casey Mul phy (2022)	1. Casay Murphy (9. 21. 2021, vs. KC)
Clean Sheets:	1. Casey Murphy (8-21-2021, vs. KC)
Clean Sneets:	2. Casey Murphy (9-11-2021, vs. POR)
1.0	T-3. Casey Murphy (8-28-21, vs. WAS)
1. Casey Murphy (2021)	T-3. Katelyn Rowland (7-10-2023, vs. ACFC)22
2. Casey Murphy (2023)	
T-3. Stephanie Labbé (2019)	Shots on Target Faced:
T-3. Katelyn Rowland (2017)8	
	T-1. Casey Murphy (5-6-2023, vs. POR)10
	T-1. Casey Murphy (8-5-2022, vs. POR)10
	T-3. 6 played9



All Competitions and Playoff Career Leaders

Minutes:	All Competitions Career Leaders	Playoffs Career Leaders
2. Kaleigh Kurtz [2018-present] 12,100 3. Abby Erceg [2017-2022] 11,252 Games Played: Games Played: 1. Denise O'Sultivan [2017-present] 168 2. Kaleigh Kurtz [2018-present] 137 3. Debinha [2017-2022] 126 Goals: Goals: 1. Debinha [2017-2022] 126 Goals: 1. Debinha [2017-2022] 127 3. Debinha [2017-2021] 48 3. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 48 3. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 26 Assists: 1. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 2 1-1. Lynn Williams [2017-2021] 20 1-1. Lynn Williams [2017-2021] 20 1-1. Lynn Williams [2017-2021] 20 1-1. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 20 1-1. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 20 1-1. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 20 Goals + Assists: Goals + Assists: 1. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 2 1-2. 6 players 11 2. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 5 2. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 4 1-3. 2 players 3 3. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 5 2. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 4 1-3. 2 players 3 3. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 5 2. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 4 1-3. 2 players 3 3. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 5 2. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 4 1-3. 2 players 3 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 2 4 1. Casey Murphy [2021-present] 3 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 3 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021] 2022-2023] 6 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 6 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 6 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 6 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 6 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 3. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 7 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 7 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 7 3. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 7 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 7 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 7 3. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 7 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 7 3. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 7 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 7 3. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 7 4. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 7 5. Kat	Minutes:	Minutes:
2. Kaleigh Kurtz [2018-present] 12,100 3. Abby Erceg [2017-2022] 11,252 Games Played: Games Played: 1. Denise O'Sultivan [2017-present] 168 2. Kaleigh Kurtz [2018-present] 137 3. Debinha [2017-2022] 126 Goals: Goals: 1. Debinha [2017-2022] 126 Goals: 1. Debinha [2017-2022] 127 3. Debinha [2017-2021] 48 3. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 48 3. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 26 Assists: 1. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 2 1-1. Lynn Williams [2017-2021] 20 1-1. Lynn Williams [2017-2021] 20 1-1. Lynn Williams [2017-2021] 20 1-1. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 20 1-1. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 20 1-1. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 20 Goals + Assists: Goals + Assists: 1. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 2 1-2. 6 players 11 2. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 5 2. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 4 1-3. 2 players 3 3. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 5 2. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 4 1-3. 2 players 3 3. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 5 2. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 4 1-3. 2 players 3 3. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 5 2. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 4 1-3. 2 players 3 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 2 4 1. Casey Murphy [2021-present] 3 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 3 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021] 2022-2023] 6 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 6 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 6 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 6 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 6 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 3. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 7 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 7 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 7 3. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 7 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 7 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 7 3. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 7 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 7 3. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 7 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 7 3. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 7 4. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 7 5. Kat	1 Denise O'Sullivan (2017-present) 14 197	1 Denise O'Sullivan (2017-present) 848
Same Played Cames C		
Cames Played: Games Played: Cames Played:		
Denise O'Sullivan (2017-present)	3. Abby Licey (2017-2022) 11,232	3. Lyrin Wittigins (2017-2021)
T-2. 3 players	Games Played:	Games Played:
T-2. 3 players	1. Denise O'Sullivan (2017-present)	1. Denise O'Sullivan (2017-present)9
September Color	2. Kaleigh Kurtz (2018-present)	
Coals:		
1. Debinha [2017-2022]		Goals:
1. Debinha [2017-2022]	Goals:	
2. Lynn Williams [2017-2021]		1. Jess McDoanld (2017-2021)
2. Lynn Williams [2017-2021]	1. Debinha (2017-2022)51	2. Debinah (2017-2022)3
Assists: Assists: 1. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 2 T-1. Lynn Williams [2017-2021] 20 T-1. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 20 T-1. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 20 Goals + Assists: Goals + Assists: 1. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 5 2. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 5 Goals + Assists: 1. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 5 2. Crystal Dunn [2018-2020] 4 1. Debinha [2017-2022] 71 T-3. 2 players 3 3 2. Lynn Williams [2017-2021] 68 3. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 68 3. Jess McDonald [2017-2021] 46 Goalkeeping All Competition Leaders Games Played: Games Played: 1. Casey Murphy [2021-present] 3 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021] 3 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 2 Saves: 1. Casey Murphy [2021-present] 20 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 6 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 L Casey Murphy [2021-present] 20 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 6 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 5 Clean Sheets: 1. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 2 T-2. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 1 1. Casey Murphy [2021-present] 2 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 2 T-2. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 1 1. Casey Murphy [2021-present] 2 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 2 T-2. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 1 1. Casey Murphy [2021-present] 7 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 2 1. Casey Murphy [2021-present] 7 2. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021, 2022-2023] 2 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 1 3. Stephanie Labbé [2019-2020] 1 4. T-2. Sabrina D'Angelo [2017-2018] 1 4. Casey Murphy [2021-present] 1 5. Casey Murphy [2021-present] 1 6. Casey Murphy [2021-present] 1 7 7 8. Sabrina D'Angelo [2017-2018] 1 7 8. Katelyn Rowland [2017-2021] 2022-2023] 1 7 8. Casey Murphy [2021-present] 1 8. Casey Murphy [20	2. Lynn Williams (2017-2021)48	T-3. 2 players 2
Assists: T-1. Debinha (2017-2022)	3. Jess McDonald (2017-2021)26	
1. Crystal Dunn (2018-2020) 2		Assists:
T-1. Debinha [2017-2022]	Assists:	
T-1. Lynn Williams [2017-2021] 20		
T-1. Jess McDonald (2017-2021)		T-2. 6 players1
Casey Murphy (2021-present) 22 Saves: 1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 20 22 Saves: 1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 20 22 Casey Murphy (2021-present) 20 23 Casey Murphy (2021-present) 20 24 Casey Murphy (2021-present) 20 25 Casey Mur	T-1. Lynn Williams (2017-2021) 20	
2. Crystal Dunn (2018-2020)	T-1. Jess McDonald (2017-2021)	Goals + Assists:
2. Crystal Dunn (2018-2020)	Goale + Assists	1 Jace McDonald (2017-2021) 5
1. Debinha (2017-2022)	Oudis + Assists.	
2. Lynn Williams (2017-2021)	1 Dehinha (2017-2022) 71	
3. Jess McDonald (2017-2021)	2 Lynn Williams (2017–2022)	1-3. 2 ptayers
Goalkeeping All Competition Leaders Games Played: Games Played: 1. Casey Murphy [2021-present]		Goalkeening Playoff Leaders
Casey Murphy (2021-present) 3 2 Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 3 3 3 3 5 5 5 5 5 5		
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 3 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 22 Saves: Saves: 1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 20 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 70 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 22 Saves: 1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 20 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 6 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 5 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 168 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 5 Clean Sheets: 1. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 2 T-2. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 1 T-2. Sabrina D'Angelo (2017-2018) 1 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 2	Goalkeeping All Competition Leaders	Games Played:
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 3 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 22 Saves: Saves: 1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 20 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 70 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 22 Saves: 1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 20 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 6 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 5 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 168 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 5 Clean Sheets: 1. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 2 T-2. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 1 T-2. Sabrina D'Angelo (2017-2018) 1 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2018) 1	Games Played:	1. Casey Murphy (2021-present)
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 70 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 22 Saves: Saves: 1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 20 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 312 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 5 Clean Sheets: Clean Sheets: 1. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 2 T-2. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 1 1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 35 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 1 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 1 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2021) 2 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2021) 2 3. Stephanie Labbé (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 2 T-2. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 1 T-2. Sabrina D'Angelo (2017-2018) 1 T-2. Sabrina D'Angelo (2017-2018) 1		2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023)
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 70 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 22 Saves: Saves: 1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 20 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 312 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 5 Clean Sheets: Clean Sheets: 1. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 2 T-2. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 1 1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 35 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 1 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 1 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2021) 2 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2021) 2 3. Stephanie Labbé (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 2 T-2. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 1 T-2. Sabrina D'Angelo (2017-2018) 1 T-2. Sabrina D'Angelo (2017-2018) 1	1. Casey Murphy (2021-present)	3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020)
3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020)	2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023)	
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023)		Saves:
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023)		1. O M (2021)
1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 312 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 5 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 168 6 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 45 Clean Sheets: Clean Sheets: 1. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 2 T-2. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 1 1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 35 T-2. Sabrina D'Angelo (2017-2018) 1 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 26	Saves:	
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 168 3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 45 Clean Sheets: 1. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 2 T-2. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020) 1 1. Casey Murphy (2021-present) 35 2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 26	1.0 N (0001	
3. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020)		3. Stepnanie Labbe (2019-2020) 5
Clean Sheets: 1. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023)		
T-2. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020)	3. Stephanie Labbe (2019-2020)	Clean Sheets:
T-2. Stephanie Labbé (2019-2020)	Clean Sheets:	1. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023)
1. Casey Murphy (2021-present)		
2. Katelyn Rowland (2017-2021, 2022-2023) 26	1. Casev Murphy (2021-present) 35	
		. 2. 223 iii 27 iii 300 (2017 2010) iiii iii iii iii ii ii



Single-Season Records

COURAGE RECORD BOOK

Team Records (Regular Season)

Single-Game Records

Points:	Goals:
1. 2018 57	T-1. 9-11-2019, vs. POR6
T-2. 201749	T-1. 9-14-2019, vs. ORL6
T-2. 2017	T-3. 7 games 5
Wins:	Passing Accuracy:
1. 2018 17	1. 9-21-2024, vs. LOU88.14%
2. 2017	2. 7-6-2024, vs. LOU88.07%
3. 2019	3. 9-18-2023, vs. ORL
Goals:	Successful Passes:
1. 201954	1. 9-22-2024, vs. LOU587
2. 201853	2. 10-1-2023, vs. SEA
3. 2022	3. 8-20-2023, vs. POR
Goals Conceded:	Fouls Won:
1. 2018	1. 10-19-2024, vs. BAY
T-2. 2017 22	T-2. 5-18-2022, vs. ORL15
T-3.2023	T-2. 4-21-2024, vs. ACFC
Goal Differential:	Tackles Won:
1. 2018+36	T-1. 4-14-2018, vs. WAS24
2. 2019+31	T-1. 5-4-2024, vs. GFC24
3. 2017+16	T-3. 6-29-2018, vs. ORL22
	T-3. 5-6-17, vs. BOS
Clean Sheets:	Duels Won:
T-1. 2017 12	
T-1. 2021 12	T-1. 4-18-2018, vs. SEA76
3. 201811	T-1. 5-5-2018, vs. CHI76
	T-3. 3-30-2018, vs. GFC74
Passing Accuracy:	T-3. 10-30-2021, vs. POR74
1. 2024 83.19% 2. 2023 82.51%	Yellow Cards:
3. 2022	1. 9-22-2024, vs. LOU
	T-2. 7 games3



AWARD WINNERS

MVP Winners (1):

Kerolin Nicoli (2023)

MVP Nominees (8):

Kerolin Nicoli (2023)
Debinha (2022)
Lynn Williams (2019)
Debinha (2019)
Kristen Hamilton (2019)
McCall Zerboni (2018)
Lynn Williams (2018)
Sam Mewis (2017)

Defender of the Year Winners (2):

Abby Erceg (2018) Abby Dahlkemper (2017)

Defender of the Year Nominees (9):

Kaleigh Kurtz (2024)
Kaleigh Kurtz (2023)
Carson Pickett (2022)
Carson Pickett (2021)
Abby Erceg (2019)
Jaelene Daniels (Formerly Hinkle) (2019)
Abby Erceg (2018)
Abby Dahlkemper (2017)

Midfielder of the Year Nominees (1):

Ashley Sanchez (2024)

Rookie of the Year Winners (1):

Ashley Hatch (2017)

Rookie of the Year Nominees (2):

Diana Ordóñez (2022) Ashley Hatch (2017)

Goalkeeper of the Year Nominees (1):

Katelyn Rowland (2017)

Coach of the Year Winners (2):

Paul Riley (2017) Paul Riley (2018)

NWSL Best XI First Team (13):

Kaleigh Kurtz (2024)
Kerolin Nicoli (2023)
Carson Pickett (2022)
Debinha (2022)
Carson Pickett (2021)
Abby Dahlkemper (2019)
Abby Erceg (2018)
McCall Zerboni (2018)
Crystal Dunn (2018)
Abby Dahlkemper (2018)
Sam Mewis (2017)
Abby Dahlkemper (2017)
McCall Zerboni (2017)

NWSL Best XI Second Team (14):

Ryan Williams (2024)
Kaleigh Kurtz (2023)
Emily Fox (2023)
Denise O'Sullivan (2023)
Kerolin Nicoli (2022)
Diana Ordóñez (2022)
Abby Erceg (2019)
Kristen Hamilton (2019)
Crystal Dunn (2019)
Lynn Williams (2018)
Merritt Mathias (2018)
Debinha (2018)
Katelyn Rowland (2017)
Abby Erceg (2017)



AWARD WINNERS

NWSL Challenge Cup MVP (2):

Debinha (2022) Debinha (2021)

NWSL Challenge Cup All-Tournament Team (5):

Brittany Ratcliffe (2023)
Malia Berkely (2023)
Debinha (2022)
Abby Erceg (2022)
Carson Pickett (2022)

NWSL Challenge Cup Final MVP (2):

Manaka (2023) Kerolin Nicoli (2022)

NWSL Monthly Best XI/Team of the Month (73):

Kaleigh Kurtz (October/November 2024)
Malia Berkely (September 2024)
Ashley Sanchez (July 2024)
Meredith Speck (July 2024)
Malia Berkely (March/April 2024)

Kerolin Nicoli (September/October 2023)

Malia Berkely (July, 2023)

Narumi (July, 2023)

Kerolin Nicoli (June, 2023)

Kaleigh Kurtz (June, 2023)

Casey Murphy (June, 2023)

Emily Fox (March/April 2023)

Carson Pickett (September/October, 2022)
Debinha (September/October, 2022)
Carson Pickett (August, 2022)
Diana Ordóñez (August, 2022)
Carson Pickett (July, 2022)
Carson Pickett (June, 2022)
Debinha (June, 2022)

Casey Murphy (August, 2021)
Carson Pickett (August, 2021)
Denise O'Sullivan (August, 2021)
Abby Erceg (June, 2021)
Sam Mewis (June, 2021)
Lynn Williams (June, 2021)
Carson Pickett (May, 2021)
Debinha (May, 2021)

Jaelene Hinkle (September, 2019)
Debinha (September, 2019)
Lynn Williams (September, 2019)
Abby Erceg (August, 2019)
Jaelene Hinkle (August, 2019)
Debinha (August, 2019)
Abby Erceg (July, 2019)
Debinha (July, 2019)
Merritt Mathias (July, 2019)
Kristen Hamilton (July, 2019)
Kristen Hamilton (June, 2019)
Merritt Mathias (May, 2019)
Abby Erceg (April, 2019)
Crystal Dunn (April, 2019)

Abby Erceg (August, 2018) Lynn Williams (August, 2018) Abby Erceg (July, 2018) McCall Zerboni (July, 2018) McCall Zerboni (June. 2018) Abby Erceg (June, 2018) Merritt Mathias (June, 2018) Crystal Dunn (June, 2018) McCall Zerboni (May, 2018) Crystal Dunn (May, 2018) Abby Erceg (May, 2018) Crystal Dunn (April, 2018) McCall Zerboni (April, 2018) Jaelene Hinkle (April, 2018) Jessica McDonald (April, 2018) Crystal Dunn (March, 2018) Jaelene Hinkle (March, 2018) Debinha (March, 2018)



AWARD WINNERS

Sam Mewis (September, 2017)
Lynn Williams (September, 2017)
Sam Mewis (August, 2017)
Katelyn Rowland (August, 2017)
Taylor Smith (August, 2017)
Taylor Smith (July, 2017)
Abby Dahlkemper (July, 2017)
McCall Zerboni (July, 2017)
Abby Dahlkemper (June, 2017)
Sam Mewis (June, 2017)
Lynn Williams (April, 2017)
Debinha (April, 2017)
Sam Mewis (April, 2017)

NWSL Player of the Month (5):

Debinha (September/October, 2022)
Lynn Williams (June, 2021)
Kristen Hamilton (July, 2019)
Crystal Dunn (April, 2019)
Crystal Dunn (June, 2018)

NWSL Player of the Week (16):

Kerolin Nicoli (Week 11, 2023) Debinha (Week 19, 2022) Havana Solaun (Week 7, 2021) Lynn Williams (Week 6, 2021) Jessica McDonald (Week 25, 2019) Lynn Williams (Week 22, 2019) Kristen Hamilton (Week 15, 2019) Kristen Hamilton (Week 12, 2019) Kristen Hamilton (Week 8, 2019) Lynn Williams (Week 19, 2018) Lynn Williams (Week 16, 2018) Crystal Dunn (Week 13, 2018) Crystal Dunn (Week 8, 2018) McCall Zerboni (Week 5, 2018) McCall Zerboni (Week 3, 2018) Sam Mewis (Week 16, 2017)

NWSL Rookie of the Month (1):

Diana Ordóñez (August, 2022)

NWSL Save of the Week (1):

Kaleigh Kurtz (Week 23, 2024)

NWSL Goal of the Week (1):

Manaka Matsukubo (Week 23, 2024)



ALL-TIME ROSTER

Agnew, Lindsay Aline Gomes Baisden, Rylee Baucom, Jorian Bell, Maycee Berkely, Malia Boade, Tess Bova, Marisa Bowen, Katie Caldwell, Diane Chapman, Allysha Clark, Sarah Collins, Sydney Crouse, Frannie D'Angelo, Sabrina Dahlkemper, Abby Dalton, Michele Daniels, Jaelene Debinha DeBree, Schuyler Doniak, Makenzy Dorsey, Julia Dunn, Crystal Eddy, Elizabeth Erceg, Abby Evans, Danica Farrow, Millie Fletcher, Kendall Fox, Emily Gauvin, Valérie Gejl, Mille Gray, Emily Hamilton, Kristen Hancuff, Hensley Haran, Ally Harbison, Hailey Hatch, Ashley Haugen, Victoria Holstad Berge, Nora

Hopkins, Haley Horgan, Shannon Hudson, Carlin Jackson, Riley James-Turner, Angharad Jenkins, Darian Johnson, Estelle Kawamura, Yuri Kerolin Nicoli Kurtz, Kaleigh Labbé, Stephanie Lordemann, Caeley Lussi, Tyler Mace, Hailie Madsen, Rikke Maksuti, Kristina Mathias, Merritt Matsukubo, Manaka McCutcheon, Maya McDonald, Jess Mclean, Charlotte Meehan, McKenzie Merrick, Addisyn Mertz, Landy Mewis, Sam Milliet, Lauren Miramontez, Sinclaire Miura, Narumi Murphy, Casey Nagano, Fuka Niemiec, Courtney O'Reilly, Heather O'Sullivan, Denise Ochs, Stephanie Ordóñez, Diana Perea, Peyton Pickett, Carson Pickett. Kiki

Pickett, Victoria

Pinto, Brianna Pruitt, Leah Ratcliffe, Brittany Rauch, Felicitas Reid, Morgan Roccaro, Cari Rodriguez, Amy Romero, Arianna Rosana Rowland, Katelyn Sam Murphy Sanchez, Ashley Schilke, Clara Smith, Nikia Smith, Taylor Solaun, Havana Speck, Meredith Spetsmark, Julia St-Georges, Bianca Stackpole, Haleigh Stanley, Caroline Staude, Natalia Tagliaferri, Frankie Teegarden, Sarah Vine, Cortnee Watt, Ally Weatherholt, Dani Williams, Lynn Williams, Ryan Winebrenner, Jenna Wingate, Olivia Witteman, Sam Zerboni, McCall

NC Courage All-Time Roster includes any player that featured on a gameday roster. Players who were under constract but not named to a game-day squad are not included.